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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
P. 0. BOX 871

-SANTA FE, NEW MEXiICO -

June 10, 1969

Mr. Howard Bratton
Hervey, Dow % Hinkile
Box 547 o
Roswell, New Mexico

Deai Sir:

On behalf of your client we enclose two copies : _
of Order R-1641-A in Case 1967 issued by the 011 S
Conservation Commission this date, ' '

Very truly yours,

A. L, PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-bDirectoy

ir/ _
Verifax copies of Order R-1641-i sent to:

- Guy Buell

Norman- Woodrnff
Fred Hannahs '
Jim Sperling
Jason Kellahin
Daniel Cunningbam




BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

REDFERN & HERD, VAL R. REESE AND
ASSOCIATES, INC,, AND EL PASO NATURAL

GAS COMPANY FOR ADOPTION OF SPECIAL

POOL RULES FOR THE DEVILS FORK-CALLUP

GAS POOL, RYO ARRIBA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 5

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF . é/
CASE NO. / 7

APRPLICATION

COMES NOW Redfern & Herd, Val R. Reese and Assoclates,
Inc., and El Paéb Natural Gas Company, all authorized to do business
1n:thé étate of New Mexico, hereinafter called ‘fA“plicants,~= and
reépectfully allege and state as follows: ‘

’ 7 I.

Applicapts”are owners ané;bperators of wells capable of

prdducihg gas from the Devils Fork-Gallup Gas Pool, Rio Arriba County,

New Mexlco.

II.

Pt e e

mhs Devils Fork-Galiup Gas Pool has been classifiédzaéhé‘“
gas pool by Order No. R-1641 of this Commigsion.
j 11T,
Speclal podl rules and regulations should be adopted by

this Commission concerning the drilling of gas wells in said pool

and the production therefrom including, but not limited to, pro-
visions for drilling and proration units, an allocation formula, and
market demand proration.
Iv.
The adoption of speclal rules and regulations for said
gas pool 1is necessary for the prevention of waste and the protection

of correlative rights.

WHEREFORE, Applicants pray that this matter be set for
hearing, that notice thereof be glven as required by law, and upon

hearing, this Commission adopt rules and regulations for saild
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Devils Fork-Gallup (Gas Pool and grant such other and further rellef

as thlis Commlsslon may deem necessary and ﬁfbper;!

-y

HERVEY, DOW & HINKLE
Roswell New Mexico

For Applicant Redfern & Herd
By Howard C. Bratton .

MODRALL, SEYMOUR, SPERLING,
ROEHL & HARRIS

Albuquerque, New Mexico

. PP 4 o -
For Applicant -Val-R, Reege and

Assoclates, Inc.
By Burns H. Errebo

SETH, MONTGOMERY, FEDERICI &
ANDREWS

Santa Fe, New Mexico, and

GARRETT C., WHITWORTH

El Paso, Texas

For Applicant E1 Paso Natural Gas

Comnanvy
mpany

Byéé«wzé‘ﬁ‘ _
Garrett C. Whitworth
on behalf of Applicants
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' by'law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the

i n;w‘o Meax’ico, was ostublished by Order No. R-1641, entered Mareh 30,
i1 -

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

"IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
. CALILED. BY THR OIL CONSERVATION
| COMIIBSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR ,
é m mmposn Lo} 2 cossznnazm: - |
CASE No, 1967

g npucuzon OF REDFERN AND HERD,
| VAL R. REBSE AND ASSOCIATES, INC.,
| AND EL PASO MATURAL GAS COMPANY

{ FOR THE PROMULGATION OF SPECIAL

f‘ 'I‘Hl DEVILS FORK-GALIUP POOL, .
? RIO RRRIBA eoum NEW MEXICO.

‘ ;  ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
'mr m COMMIESXON: e

This emc came on for heaxmg at 9 o'clock a.m. on - i
May 18, 1960, at Santa Fe, New Msxico, befoxe the Oil Conserva-
i tion Commission of New mieo, heroinafter referred to as the
"Gomxnion I

NOW, on this 1Oth day of June, - 1960, the Commission, a
qucm being present, havimg considered the testimony presented ;;
' and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully
. advised in the premiasas, @

FINDS:
(1) That due puklic notice having been given as required

subject matter thereof. ) .
(2) !'hat the Devils Fork~Gallup Pool in Rio Arriba County,

(3) That withdrawals of gas from the 3ajid Devils Fork—Gallup

! pool were limited by said Order No. R-1641 to 1000 MCF of gas per
- day per l60-acre unit, since "in the light of Gallup formation

histoxry in Noxthwast New Mexico, there is a reasonable probability
- that the gas underlying the above-described acreage (horizontal

" limits of Devils Fork-Gallup Poo_) is a gas cap for an as yet
" undiscovered oil pool."

(¢) That the applicants seek an order promulgating special
rules and regulations for the said bevils Fork-~Gallup Pool, in-
cluding 320-acre gas proration units and market demand proration
for the Pool), with the proposed allocation formula to be based on
acreage and delivexability.
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CASE No. 1967 :
Oxrdex No. R-1641-A

{5) That the evidence presented establishes that a ghs wall
in the said Devils Fork-~Gallup Pool will afficiently and economic-
ally drain a 320-acrae tract.

{8 That i view 0f the relativaly small number of waells

o Glowh

,that havo been druled in the said Devils Fork-Gallup Pool, the
evidence presented is not sufficiently probative for the Commis-
sion to change its view that the gas underlying the Davils Fork-
Gallup Pool may well be a gas cap, and thus the proposal that gas :
withdrawals from this Pool be limited only by the market demand |
thouior is premature. !

: (7) That until such time as there has been additional devel-
opuont in said rool, and thus more evidence available tending to
‘astablish either that thé subject reservoir is or is not a gas cap
i»tox ‘an associated oil pool, a limitation of 1000 MCP of gas per day |
: per 320-acre unit ghould be contimved in the interest of preventing :

‘a too rapid dissipation of a possible drive mechanism for an oil

- ;pool.

}' {(8) That such a precautionsry measure on a temporary basis
‘is the omnly prudent course for this Commission to follow, and such
action will not unduly impair the correlative rights of aay opera-
tor in the prool.

.*‘ {9) That in the event a Gallup well is drilled within the
thoxizontal limits of the Devils Pork-Gallup Pool, ox within one
va.le thereof, which has a producing gas-o:.:. ratio of less than . i
100,000 to0 1 and a gravity of less than 60° API, said well shall
de ¢lassified as an oil well, shall have 40 acres dedicated to it,
‘and its production shail be limited by the statewide rules relative
gto oil allowables and gas-oil ratio limitations, -

i (10) That the Commission has received information that a low
;gas-»oil ratio oil well has been completed in the Gallup formation
in the SE/4 SB/4 of Section 11, Township 24 North, Range 7 West,
'NMPM, Rio Arrida County, New Mexico. Ac¢ordingly the Commission
deews it advisable to docket this case for hearing on August 17,
‘1960, at vhich time interested parties should appear and present
‘any pertinent testimony zelative to classification, spacing, drill-
‘ing, and production of wells in the said Devils Fork-Gallup Prool.

IT IS THBEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the Devils Fork~Gallup Pool, as hersetofore classi-
£fied and desecxibed, be and the same is hereby extended to include
the following~deseribed acreage:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
Section 17: All
Section 18: All
Sackion 18: All
Section 20: W/2
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Order No. R-1641-A

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMBN
Section 133 Al
Section 24: All

f all 1n Rio Arriba County, New Mexigo.

(2) That temporary special rules and regulations for the

Devils Fork-Gallup Pool, Ri® Arriba County, New Mexico, be and

i the same are heredby promulgated as hereinafter set forth.

(3) That the temporary spocial rules and regulations here-

 inafter set forth shall be in full force and effect at least
‘until September 30, 1960.

(4) That a case is hereby docketed for the Regular Comis-

- aion Hearing om Angult 17, 1960, at which time interssted parties
* should appear and presemt their views on classification, spacing,
~drilling, and production of wells in the said Devils ?or)t-eannp
i pool. ,

spxcmn RULES AMD Rssumxons FOR
THE DEVILS FORK-GALIDP POOL - -

RULE 1. Each well eouplatod or reaompleted in the Gallup

| format{on vithin the boundary of the Davils Fork-Gallup Pool, or

. within one mile thercof, and mot nearer to nor within the bound-
{ aries of amotliax designated Gallup Pool, shall be drilled, spaced,
- and produced in accordance with the special rulas and regqulations

" hereinafter set forth.

RULE 2. Each gas well complated or recompleted in the Davils

rork-Galiup Pool shall be located on a tract consisting of approxi-
i mately 320 acres comprising any two contiguous guarter saections of

a single governmental section, being a legal subdivision (half
section) of the U. . Pubiic lands Survey. For purposes of these

" Rules, a unit consisting of bhetween 316 and 324 surface coatiguous
: acres shall be considered a standard unit.

RUIE 3(a). Each well completed or recompletsd in the Devils

Fork-~Gallup Pool shall be located no nearer than 790 feet to the

"boundary of the 320~acre unit and no nearer than 330 feet to a

. governmental quarter-quarter saction line or subdivision inner

boundary lina.

RUIB 3(b). The Secretary-Diractor of the Commission shall

“have authority to grant an exception to Rule 3 (a) without noticas
- and hearing when the application therefor has basn filed in due

form apd the Secretary-Director determines that good cause exists
for granting such exception.

Applicants shall furnish all offset operators
and all operators within the section in which the subject well is

s St 8 55 kb v e 5 1
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Ordex No. R-1641-A

“locatad a copy of the application to the Cormission, and the

applicant shall include with his application a list of names and

. addresses of all such operators, togcthsr with a stipulation that

‘proper notice has baen given =2il opelaturs at the addresses
ilisted, The secretary—nirector of the Commission shall wait at

jleast 20 days before approving any such unorthodox location, and
‘may approve the unorthodox location only in the absence of cbjec~
‘tion from any offiset operator-or any operator within the section

in which the well is located. In the aevent cuch an operatorx

.objects to the unorthodox logation, the Commission shall considex

the mattexr only after propex notice and hearing,

RUIE 4., Any well subject to these speeial rules and xegula-

‘tions shall be classified as a gag wgll Lf said well has a gas~

- Liquid ratio of 100,000 cubic feet of gas par barrel of liquid
‘hydrocaxrbons or wmore, O 1£ sald well produces liquid hydroearbons

i possessing a gravity of £ 60° API or greater. Any well subject to
these special rules and regulations shall be classified as am oil |
‘wall if said well has a gas-liquid ratio of less than 100,000 gqubic -
' feet of gas per barrel of liquid hydroecarbons, snd {f it prodneos ;
:1iquid hydroearbons possessing a gravity of less than 60° API.

The simultaneous dedication of any acreage to both oil wells and

‘gas wells is hereby prohibited.

RULE 5. The monthly gas production from any well classified
‘as a gas well under the provisions of these Rules and having 320
;acres dedicated thereto shall be limited to the nuwmber of days in
‘the month multiplied by 1000 MCF. Any gas well having less than
- 320 acres dedicated to it shall have its monthly gas production
‘reduced to the same proportion that its assigned acreage bears to
1320. No unit shall produce during any one month more than ies
. preseribed rate of production plus a tolerance of not to exceed
.15 days production. Any such overproduction shall be considered
;a8 produced against the permissible rate for the following month

ana shall be compensated for during that period.

RULE 6. Any well classified as an oill well under the provis-
- ions of these Rules shall be subject to the statewide rules govern-
‘ing acreage dedication, allowables, and gas-oil ratio limitatioms.

‘The proportional (depth) factor for any such oil well shall ba 1.33.:

RUIE 7. No gas shall be flared or ventsd from any well
"elassified as a completed gas well in ancordance wiih the provisg-
jons of Rule 4. No gas shall bhe flared or vented from any well

.classified as an oil well at any time after 30 days from the
-affective date of this order, or 60 days after the completion of

the well, whichever date 1is laterx.

Any operator who desires to obtain an exception to
the foragoing provisions for a well classified as an oil well shall
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. submit to the Secretary-Director of the Commission an application |

1 for such exception with a statement setting forth the facts and P

2 n‘lrmxm-l-annan h:ni-i vamr mwh axcantion. mTha nmv-ntaw-ni m+og~ S S B
! 18 hereby authorized to grant such an exception if he determines |
that the granting of the exception is reasonably necesgary. If
. the Secretarxy-Director declines to grant administrxative ‘approval

jf of the requested exception, the matter shall ba set for hearing
:Lf the operator so requests.

i (5) That all operatoxs having wells in said Devils rork-
' Gallup Pool shall file new acreage dedication plats (Commission

% Form C-128) with the Aztec District Office of the cwmission

4 prior to Julv 15, 1960. = o SIS

i (6) That all operatots having wells in sa.td Devils Fork-
.z Gallup Pool who have not taken and filed gas-liquid ratio tests

; within the last 30 days shall take and file new gas-liquid xat:l.o
; ' tests no later than J\n.y 15, 1960,

)‘ ,,,,,

45 - DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

‘ T '» - ) VTl SUE Vi.'/-/f;w&;'f*”h'/’k/\{/‘w( ey
_E/Q JOHN BURROUGHS, Chairman’

rvmaR'AY BE. MORGAN, Memberxr

Qmwer & Secretary

{

L. POI&'ER,

esx/
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 BEFORE THE OIL CQHSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

o IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
i CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 1915
Order No. R-1641

APPLICATION OF REDFERN & HERD
FOR THE CREATION OF A NEW GAS
POOL FOR GALLUP PRODUCTION -TN ..
‘POWNSHIP 24 NORTH, ; RANGES 6
AND 7 WEST, RIO ARRIBA COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO, '

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:. ' o . -

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
March 16, 1960, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0Oil
Conservation Commission of New Mexico, hereinafter referred
to as the "Commission. - v ’

NOW, on this3g;b_ day of March, 1960, the. COmmission, a
quorum being present; having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully
advised in the premises, ‘

FINDS:

(1) “That due public notice having been given as required
by law, the Conmmission has jurisdictlon of this cause and the
sunJect matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant seeks an order creating a new
gas pool for Gallup production in Rio Arriba County, New
Mexico, encompassing the following-described acreage:

"TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM

Section 17: sw/4 o _ o
Section 18: s/2 '
"Section 19: . N/2

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM

Section 13: SE/4
Section 24: ' E/2

Said pool was discovered by the Killarney 0il Company's Brown-
Federal Well No. 1-24, located in the NW/4 SR/4 of Secticn 24,
Township 24 North, Range 7 West,NMPM, Rio Arriba County,

L. R ! vty S o g e s Sk D i "
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CASE No. 1915
Order No. R-1641

New Mexico. It was completed October 3, 1958. The top of
the pexforations is at 5246 feet.

~ (3) _That a portion of the. above .described area lies
within the horizontal limits of the Escrito-Gallup Oil Pool
and should, with certain other acreage, be deleted from the
said Escrito-Galiup Oil Pool. _

(4) ‘That the evidence presented establishes that there
is separation between the gas underlying the above-described
acreage and the hydrocarbons ih the Escrito-Gallup oil Pool.

(5) That in the light of Gallup formation history in
Northwest New Mexico, there is a reasonable probability that
the gas underlying the above-described acreage is a gas cap
for an as yet undiscovered 0il pool.

(6) That accordingly, while a gas pool should be estab-
lished encompassing the above~described acreage, withdrawals
therefrom should be limited in the interest of protecting
correlative rights and preventing the undue dissipation of gas -
which may prove to be the drive mechanism for an adjacent oil

pool.

(7) That the mcnthly gas production from each 160-~acre
unit should be limited to the number of days in the month
times 1000 MCF. , ,

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That a new gas pool for Gallup production in Rio
Arriba County, New Mexico, designated as the Devils Fork-Gallup
Gas Pool, be and the same is hereby created consisting of the
following—described acreage:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM

Section 17: SW/4
Section 18: s/2
Secticn 19:  N/2

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM

Section 13: SE/4
Section 24: E/2

{(2) That the monthly gas production from each 160-acre
unit in said Dewvils Fork-Gallup Gas Pool shall be limited to
the number of days in the month multiplied by 1000 MCF.

(3} That all operators having wells in said pool shall
file new acreage dedication plats (Commission Form C-128) with

" the Aztec District Office of the Commission prior to May 1, 1960.
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CASE No. 1915
Order No. R-1641

(4) Jurisdlction of thlS cause is hﬁreby expressly
retained by the Commission and the case may be reopened at
any time that additional data so warrants.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

That the Esérito—Gallup 0il Pool, as heretofore created,
classified, and _defined, be and the same is hereby contracted
by the deletion ‘of ‘the following descrihed acreage:

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 7;WESI§ NMPM

Section 24: SW/4 and NW/4 SE/4
Section 25: NW74

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexxco, oﬁ_the day and year -herein- - :
-above deSLgnated o : ‘

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

JOHN BURROUGHS, Chairman
MURRAY E,  MORGAN, Member

A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secrétary

SEAL

esr/
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. OolL CONSERVATION coMMml
: p. 0. BOX 871

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

august 8, 1960

Miss Ada Dearnley
p. ©. Box 1092

" Albuquerque, New ¥exico

by

Dear Ada:
mclosed herewith please find v of ¢ranscript
in Case No. 1967 as per your request. '

Yery truly yours

A. L. PORTER, Jr.




FREE DEPOSITION AND HEARING ROOMS . AIR CONDITIONED 4 IN DOWNTOWN ALBUQUERQUE

- MI M OFEIrn
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE' JREICE oce

SUITE 1120 SIMMS BUILDING IQSO AU,\
Ado Deamley, Prevident ALBUQUERQUE, NIW MEXICO v c U Snmﬂ“'saﬂ h-‘a(j
Marionno Meier, Sec.-Treas. P.0. 80X 1092 PHONE CH 3-6691 HE:%N(I;SN

’ STATEMENTS
Ov_u 10 yeors of . EXPERT TESTIMONY
Relioble Service DAILY COPY

CONVENTIONS

-

0il) Conservation Commission

P, O. Box B71

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attention: Ida Rodriquez

Dear Idé:

Please forward your copy of the transcript in Case No. 1967‘
held before the Commission on May 18, 1960.

Sincerely yours,

| DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, INC,

Dt

y Onr Enperience Assures Superior Service
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No. 14-60

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING MAY 18, 1960

0il Conservation Commission, 9 a.m., Mabry Hall, State Capitol, Santa Fe

ALLOWABLE:

CASE :

CASE

1935

1909:

(De

(1) Consideration of the oil allowable for June, 1960,

(2) Consideration of the allowable production of gas ‘
for June, 1960, for six prorated pools in Lea County,
~-New-Mexico, and olso pressiilaiion of purchasers’
nominations for the six-month period beginning July,
1960; consideration of the allowable production of
gas for seven prorated pools in San Juan, Rio Arriba
and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico, for June, 1960,

In the matter concerning purchaser prorationing by Sinclair
Crude 0il Company in all oil pools from wh1ch it purchases

in New Mexico.

Novo)

CASE

1904:

_Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a hear-

ing de novo before the Commission in Case No. 1909, Order No.
R-1628, relating’to the request for a 386-acre non-standard

- gas unit in the Dakota Producing Interval, San Juan County,

(De

New Mexico, comprising all of partial Sectlon 7 and the W/2

of partial Section 8, both in Township 28 North, Range 10 West,

Novo)

CASE

1893:

Application of Sunray Mid-Continent Oil Company for a hearlng

de novo before the Commission in Case No. 1904, Order No. )
R-1636, relating to special rules governing the Central Bisti
LPG-Gas-Water Injection Project in the Bisti-Lower Gallup 0Oil
Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, particularly those provi-

© Sions concerning the assignment of well allowables.

(De

Novo)

CASE

1669:

Application of Petro-Atlas, Inc. for a hearing de novo before
the Oil Conservation Commission in Case No. 1893, Order No.
R-1619, relating to a request for cancellation of the over-
production charged against one gas well in the South Blanco-
Pictured Cliffs Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.

In the matter of the application of Pan American Petroleum

Corporation for the promulgation of special rules and regu-
lations for the Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool in Eddy County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an

order promulgating special rules and regulations for the Atoka-

Pennsylvanian Gas Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, to provide
for 320-acre spacing units and for well location requirements,
as authorized on a temporary basis by Order No. R-1417, dated
June 5, 1959,

H
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Docket No. 14-60

|

CASE 1967:

Y

J E—

CASE 1968:

——— e e e

Application of Redfern and Herd, Val R, Reese and Associates,
Inc., and E1 Paso Natural Gas Company for the promulgation of
special pool rules governing the Devils Fork-Gallup Pool, Pio
Arriba County, New Mexico, including provisions relating to
drilling and proration units, an allocation formula, and market.
demand proration for said pool. :

Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an

“order creating new pools and extending existing pools in Chaves
Eddy, and Lea Counties, New Mexico.

(a) Create a new oil pool for Devonian production, designated
' as the West Gladiola—Devonian P001 and described as:

TOWNSHIP 12 SQUTH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
Section 26: SW/a

4]
o

(b) Abqlish the Buffalo Valley-San Andres Pool, described -
TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
Section 35: SW/4 ;

(¢) Extend the-Brushy Draw-Delawaré Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM :
Section 24: Nw/4. , ' §

(d) Extend the Coyote Queen Pool to include:

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST NMPM

Section 11: SE
Section 27: 2

(¢) Extend the E1 Mar-Delaware Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 31: NW/4 Partial Section

(f) Extend the Empire-Abo Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
- Section 35: SE/4

(g) Extend the West Henshaw-Grayburg Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH RANGE 350 EAST, NMPM
Section 10: NE/4 e
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CASE 1969:

(h) Extend the LoganKDraw Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
Section 19: Sw/4 NE/4

(i) Extehd'iﬁéWWeéiﬂFéaFI4Qucen~Pnol, to include:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
Section 36: NW/4

(j) Extend the Shugart Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 19 -SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
Section 3: SE/4

(k) Extend the West Teas-Yates Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
Section 16: W/2 NW/4

Northwestern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for an
order creating new pools and extending existing pools in
San Juan and Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico.

(a) Extend the Aztec-Pictured Cliffs Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM
Section 1: W/2 & SE/4 .
Section 12: NE/4 ’

(b) Extend the Blanco-Mesaverde Pool, to include:

" TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
Section 6: All -

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH , RANGE 6 WEST, NMPM
Section 31: All
Section 32: All

(¢) Extend the Escrito-Gallup Oil Pool, to include:

IngSHIP'24 NORTH, RANGE 7 WEST, NMPM
Section 16: S/2 SwW/a
Section 17: S/2 SE/4
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. (e)

()

£)

)

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 16 WEST, NMPM
Section 21: SE/4 SE/a4
Section 27: NW/4 NW/q4 ~

“Section 28: NW/4 NE/4

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 17 WEST, NMPM
Section 13: NE/4 SW/4

Extend the Puerto Chiquito-Gallup 0il Pool, to

- TOWNSHIP .26 ‘NORTH . RANGE 1 EAST, NMPM. .

Section 4 W/4

~ Section 5: SE/4
Section 9: W/2 & SE/4
‘Section 16: NE/4 :

Extend the TotghmGallup 0il Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP-29 NORTH; RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM
Section 33: SE/4 T
Section 35: N/2

Extend the Verde-Gallup Oil Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 15 WEST, NMPM
Section 6: W/2

* TOWNSHIP 30 NORTH, RANGE 16 WEST, NMPM,
Section 1: N/2 & E/2 SE/4
Section 2: NE/4 NE/4

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 14 WEST, NMPM
Section 22: N/2 SW/a

Section 29: SW/4

Section 30: NW/4 SW/4

TOWNSHIP 31 NORTH, RANGE 16 WEST, NMPM
Section 36: SW/a SW/4

Extend the Angels Peak-Dakota Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 27 NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM
Section 6: W/2

(d): Extend the Horseshoe-Gallup 0il del, to include:

include:

S

o
[
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(k)
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TOWNSHIP 28

NORTH, RANGE 10 WEST, NMPM

Section T:

TOWNSHIP 28

"All (partial)

NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM

Section 13:

.Section 14:

TOWNSHIP 29

w/2
S/2

NORTI1, RANGE 11 WEST, NMPM

Section 251
Section 36

.Extend the South

TOWNSHIEP 27

E/2
All

Blanco-Dakota Pool, to include:

NORTH, RANGE 6 WEST;, NMPM - _

Section 26:

Extend the West Blanco-Dakota Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 32

w/2

NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM

Section 25:

Section 26:

Section 36:

Extend the West Kutz-Dakota Pool, to include:

TOWNSHIP 29

All -
All ’
E/2

Section 34:
Section 352

NORTH, RANGE 13 WEST, NMPM

"E/2
All
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COMPARISON OF GALLUP, MESAVERDE, AND DAKOTA

RESERVOIR CHARACTEBRISTICS
Davil's Fork Average N _ Aversgs
Gauggw ' Mesavexde Dakota
Porosity ' 12, 4% 9% 7.2%
Connate Water 29.0% 28.6% - 20.6%
Thickness 10° st 4
Initisl Reservolr Presmure 2018 . 1e : ‘ 28';7
mm:'re;npcxa‘akc 1260 F ser 168 F
Permeability 14,65 md.  4.38md. 0 4Imd
Initial Powential (AOF) e ®s0- a3
mmmmﬂakune |

_,W"é‘“" S - 288.9 329.9

BEFORE THE
OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

"~ SANTA Fe, NEW MEXICO
z EXHIBIT No___Z.
CASE 1967
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PHOME CH 3-6691

PAGE ]
BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION -
Santa Fe, New Mexico
May 19, 1960
REGULAR HEARING
IN THE MATTER OF'E
Application of Redfern and Herd, Val-R. Reese
and Associates, Inc., and El Paso Natural Gas »
‘Company for the promulgation of special pool CASE 1967

rules governlng the Devils Fork-Gallup Pool,
Rio Arriba County, New-Mexico, including pro-
visions relating to drilling and proration
anits, an allocation formula, and market de-
mand proration for said pool.

-—-—----—,--—n—-—-——-——-—

BEFOP{E: ‘

Mr. A, L. Porter; Jr.
Mr. Murray Morgan

TRANSCRIPT OF HFARING

MR.;PORIER: The hearing will come to order, please.

At this time we;will take up Case 1967, and I would like to call

for all appéaraécés at this time.

© MR. BRATTON: Howard Bratton, Hervey, Dow and Hinkle,

on behalf of‘Redférns

- MR, HANNAH:; Fred Hannah, Seth, Montgomery, Federici.

and Andréws, onfbéhalf of El Paso Natural Gas. Garrett C.

Whitworth will éohduct the interrogation.

MR. SPERLING: Jim Sperling for Val R. Reese Associates

MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin, Kellahin and Fox, Santa

Fe, for Standard 0il Company of Texas. I'm representing the
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+

‘Guy Buell,

Daniel F., Cunningham representing Killarney 01l Company.

MR . BUELL:VVFor Pan American Petroleum Corporation,

MR. BRATTON: We seem to have a somewhat anomaléus’
situation here, I think we have the lérgest crowd and thé smallegt
amount of gas at any hearing I have ever seeﬁ. Mr. Redfe}n
pay for the various hearings we have had onithis mékter.

We come before you on an application of Redferngaﬁd
Val R. Reese; a joint operation, The size of the crowd dges not
indicate the extent of the testimony tﬂat we intend to of%er:
It will>be relatively brief, as might not be indicated fr&m the
appearances. We have three witnesses,on behalf of Redferh and
Herd, Mr. Jack Thornton and Mr. John Redfern: and on beha?f of

El Paso,_Mr. Norman Woodruff, 1I'1l1l ask that they all be %worn
at this ﬁime. L
(Witnesses sworn.,) g
MR. BRATTON: I would say,:béfore beginning thé»pre-
sentation of the case, as I stated, the case is not goiné to be
as lengthy as the size of the crowd might appear. We in{end to
put on Mr, Jack Thornton, who will testify to the geological
features in the area; Mr. Norman Woodruff will go into the
engineering and explain in detail the rules which are proposed

on behalf of the Applicant; Mr. John Redfern will testify briefly

on economics of the situation as he views them.,

LA S
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The Applicants propose pool rules in general, and Mr.
Woodruff will go into fhem in detail, consisting of 320-acre
spaCihg_and,proration units, an allocation formula of 25 percent

acreage and 75 percenf acreage times deliverability; verticél

‘and horizontal limits which Mr, Woodruff will go into, and other-

wise the reéhlar San Juan Pool Rules which the Commission has

under consideration. I will ask Mr. Thornton to be our firsf

witness. | » ﬁ |
JACK D, THORNTON - o

called as a witness, having been first duly swoin on oéth, testi-

" fied as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, BRATTON:-

Q - Will you state your name, by whom you are employed, and

in what position?

A Jack D. Thornton, Geologist for Redfern and Herd, Inc.,
Midland, Texas.

Q | Have you‘preQiously appeared before this Commission as
an expert witness?

A I have.

Q As a matter of fact, in many in connection with this

same Pool?

A I have, ves.
MR. BRATTON: 1Is the Commission satisfied with his
qualifications?
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geology of the area, did you not?

I believe, was given in February, and there has been two additional

wells drilled and some changes made.

Gallup formation, WEich is producing in the Devils Fork Pool.

bring us up to date on wells of the area, the old wells plus the

MR. PORTER: We have no queétions.
Q (By Mr, Bratton) Mr. Thornton, at the time of the

creation of this Pool, you gave extensive testimony as to the

A Yes. oo B -
Q And have you continued youg studies since that time?
A | Yes.

Q Have there been additiona[ developments in the area

since the time you previously examined this area or previously

testified as to it?

A ers, there has been new developments. The testimony,

(Applicant's Exhibits Nos. 1 & 2
marked for identification,)

Q Will you refer to your Exhibit No, 1 and explain what
it is and what it shows?

A My Exhibit No. 1 is a structural contour map of the
It shows the geological changes made since February,-and will

two new wells, The two new wells are the McElvaney No. 1-A
Miller located in the Northeast Quarter of Section 13, Township
24, 7; and to the Southeast, the Redfern and Herd No. 3 Largo

Spur in the Northeast Quarter of Section 19, 24, 6.

With the addition of those two wells, coupled with the




:?ﬂiv'f‘i?&mﬁ‘;uwmw EOPTNMSRIESEZEIA o e e e e e ST T P I
! & B o v g »
. ] ! e Y
7.k

s i 040
.t iz 32

TR

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 5

old wélls, it shows the dip of the Gallup formation to remain abopt
as it was., It is dipping to the northeast into the Basin., They

do not show any data that indicates structural closure. They

L]

just show the uniform dip. The map is contoured on 25-foot inter
vals and the dip is relatively uniform across the Pool and no
structural closure indicated at this time.
Ad&itidnal'information gained from those two wells,
those two»new weils added to the old wells,_is this: The Pool
is still producing gas, neither well diséovered oil. None of
the old wells are producihg 0il. They're all gas wells, and-
they ao shbw»thaﬁ the likeliness of finding oil downdip is be-
coming less probable, 15 that the distance and dip from the
highest well in the Pool, which is the Killarney No. 1 Brown in
Secfion 24, from that well, which is £he highest &ell in the
Pool and most updip well in the Pool, to the El Paso No. 89 to

the northeast in Section 17,.the El Paso well is 139 feet low or

W

downdip to the Brown.Weil, and is still a gas well. That is quit
avbit of dip and aléo quite a bit of distance, practically two
miles across there, Moving to’Exhibit No. ;; |

Q Refer to your Exhibit No. 2, then, Mr. Thornton.

A All right. As we know, all producing pools will build
up to a maximum thickness in gross thickness, and they will build
up to é maximum in porosity, -and tﬁéy will decrease in pracfically
all directions to a zero. That 1s what appears to be happening

in the Devils Fork Pool,




Fiya

-
4
e

Ly e
AN
l LA
= ooy
“ .

thr-=,

£

a.

IS

e

Wit

X N
PR PRI SR R R P

EREAUSN
¥

b B

st " . .
NI AYOG L NN ettt e, 5,
i

i

WE t;-...;i'e &3 €

R ;&;ﬁ%“m?ﬁ';fwnmw’f S N P s gy sk a5
L% a

!
W Y

ot

=

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERGQVE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 6

PHONE CH 3.6691

Now moving to Exhibit No. 2, which is not a structure

“map but is an isopaque map of the net sand in the producing zone

“at this time, the two new weélls plus the old welils have added thi

data. It appears now more conclusively that the producifig zone

~is a lenticular type sand. It decreases to a minimum, passed

.the minimum to a zero to the west and southwest. It appears
o have built up to a maximum axis in a northwest-southeast
{diQéction right through here (indicating), and appears to be
;decreasing in an eastward direction,‘which is exhibited by tﬁe
;El Paso No. 89 in Section 17 on the East. The McElvaneY$Wéll
%'hélped délineate the northwest-southeast axis riéﬁt through
,;Sectién 18, and the Redfern and Herd No. 3 helped delineate the

; axis to the southeast and to a certain extent, the Redfern No. 1
" and definitely the El Paso No. 89 appears to be over the_maximuh

~and on the decreasing side to the east.

Therefore, with those wells beginning to decrease to

f the east, it appears more unlikely that o0il will be found downdip

~ because of the distance and dip, amount of dip involved between

the Killarney Brown and the El Paso No. 89, the amount of dip whi
is 139 feet on top of the Gallup, shown on Exhibit 1, and the
position of the wells in relation to this isopaque, in that they
appear, the Redfern-Herd No., 1 and the El Paso No., 89 appear to b
over the maximum; and now down on the degrading or decreasing sid
to the east.

Q  Mr. Thornton, that is an isopaque of gross sand thickne

(2]
oy

8%
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are going to run into a zero line, just as you have approximately

“mean}thatvthat Pool isn't going to run northwest and southeast

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 7
Eisn't it? o
A Yes,
Q | Somewhere to the northeast there, in your opinion you .

to the west there?
A We'shOUld'run into that line, ves.

Q _The closing of your lines there does not recessarily

for some additional distance?

A That!svtrhe, and I would like to bring that out at this
time; The closure héré:is, of course, five feet, and we did not |
have‘qonCIUsive evidence to bring these lines into the northwest
or to»ﬁriﬁg them in at this time too much to the southeast. Thosk
lines,'ofjcoursegbéslyou‘know, caﬁ open up and mayiOpén up, in
that we do not have a zero point to the northwest or southeast
yet; and what does appear to be in the future is a zero line to
the east. |

If you will notice,the five-foot contour on the east

is a broken line because of lack of control; but if it foilows the
rules of deposifion,»if the sand lens follows the rules of depo—‘
sition, the five-foot contour will definitely be there, which is
indicated by the El Paso well to be decreasing, and we should
approach a zero line in the near future or in the near distance

to the east, which would be something like that (indicating).

So not only theoretically, but highly probably, we should rea. h 3
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yet. , g ,

which you had previously, plus the infofﬁ‘étion obtained from the
‘recently completed wells, makes more reméte the p0351b111ty of

“the dlscovery of oil downdlp in this gas pool?

zero line to the east; but back to your questlon, the elongatlon

of the Pool to the northwest and southeast has not been establish

'

3

Q In your opinion, then, Mr. Thofi‘nton, the 1nformat10n

A That's what the additional 1nformatlon shows and that's
[
i
"

what this map shows. =
Q That is based on the fact thaé your sand bar has thick-

ened up and is now thinning to the nortﬁxa"ast?ﬂ'

A Yes, thinning rapidls} to the:%ias't. It appears that we
have predominantly a gas pool here and t'he likeliness of an oil
posl downdip is becoming more remote,’ that is true.

Q- And your pool could run northwest and southeast, you
don't have controls as to its extent inj those directions?

: ;’»

A No, but 1t should follow thls aous to the northwest and
southeast for some dlstance yet.
Q Do you have anything further to offer .at this time,
Mr. Thornton? 4 j%
A That is all I have, The exhi?bfits»were primarily to
bring us up to daté and to show the thiqkening and thinning
attitude of the sand lens.

Q  Did you prepare these exhibits?

A I did.

1
jo R
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f*ﬁ_ MR, BR&??EN?‘EES—E;;;*;;f¥;}ther questions of this
Witness,
MR. PORTER: Do you want to,offer your exhibits? | §
e - MR, BRATTON: We woﬁidroffef in evidence Red%ern and
§ Herd's Exhibits No, 1 and No. 2,
g 5 MR. PORTER: Without objection the exhibits will be
g% -admitted, bid anyone have a question of the witness? Mr. Utz,
| ;‘3 ' | CROSS EXAMINATION
é BY MR. UTZ: -
A Q Mr. Thornton, I believe you said that your five-foot
ég isopaque contour had no control?
- 'gg ‘ A Not at this time, thaf's true, |
53 o Q So it really is virtually meaningless, except for the
, 22 f;ct that the El Paso No. 89 tied together with the MéElvéney
k;ggk’ well, that's yodr only possible control for that contour, is it
§ not?
;; A That plus uniformity to the west, that's true, - Following
: g§ the uniformity to the west, that occurs to the west, plus the
eg g El Paso and McElvaney wells, showing the short distance there to
'E§ 5‘ the;northwest and southeast makes me put it in the position it is,
g Q Additional fhickening to the northwest and to the southd
g east, as well as to the northeast, could change this picture
substantially, could it not?
A It could, it should be tniform. I mean the thickening

and thinning shoulgq be uniform, from past €., rience, but it could




PAGE 10

change it. . ' 'A‘W
Q It boils down to the fact that we still don't have 8
- 'Wﬁﬁbiéfldtibf*iﬁformalion;wexcept"in«awgg£y;lqcaL area?
z A Right. | -
: WR. PORTER: M. Arnold.
¢ § BY MR. ARNOLD:
'hT\ Q 1f this sand lens did e*tend to the northwest, the way

::it appears to-be cutting across structure, it actually would be
dowWn-structure to the northwest of the present producing area, is| ©
“that right?

A If the sand lens followed or continued along the maximufn

axis to the northwest? A ' -
Q  Right.
A It,ﬁould be dOWn—structure.-
Q It would be down-structure if you extended the sand lenpg

o

further northwest?
A No, it would follow the structure. If it extended along
jts axis, it should be relatively the same datum plane as the

'producing pool right now, in that these contours more or less, this

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

éﬁﬂ  amonoe11he3 continues to dip for another mile., It would be about
;”55 ihe same structural nasition.

i:ii Q For another mile, but 1f it extended far enough northwept
R it would eventually be down-structure to the northwest from the

general trend of the sand bar?

A Yes, 1 don't conceive of that happening for another tWﬁ

e
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miles before it starts down-structure from this map right here.
See, it would be directiy on line with the pfésent axis. Another
hile and a half, it would stay just about the same structural
position, then it would stgrt downdiﬁ, yes, down-structure. In
other words, the étrike of the‘bed>wiii change anﬁ therefore
it would be down.

Q You havé no information that there is a discontinuate
of the sand in thé northwest as yet?

| A ‘No, no, not close enough to use in this interpretation.

What we have found, or what I have seen happen, and from mapping
some of the other type pools, when it continues along strike unti
the strike changes, it's apt to be théie;—but when the strike of
the beds changes and you would start downdip, the environment
that that sand was laid down, the sand may not be there. In
othef words, the Basin would have been deeper‘bf plunged into
the deeper part of the Basin and the sand wouldn't even be presen
when it starféd down-structure., The sand would remain up on a
relativeiy flat plane.

Q Well, the structure of the San Juan Basin, the present
structure came after the sand deposition, so that there is not
necessarily any connection between structural contours and sand

isopaques, wouldn't you say that?

A That's highly possible., The relation is hard to estab-
lish.
Q That is true in the Pictured Cliff formation, for
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instance, isn't it?

A 1 haQen’t worked with that one_formatiqn as much in
detail as I have this one, This type thing is not near the blank
sand type thing that Pictured Cliff is, is why I haven'i related
this type of thing to Pictured Cliff,

Q But if that sand then were down-strucpure to the north-

west, it still would be possible for this to be an associated

~0il and gas reservoir, and the data that you have at the:presént

time certainly wouldn't disprove that, would it?

A The data that I have»at the present time is more in
favor.of not finding‘Oil*déwndip~than_favofing oil' downdip, ih
that as we mentioned here, from the highest wéll to the lowest‘
well is 139 feet downdip and is still a gas well, and the most
nortiiecly wcll~ingfﬁegPoql is also, 1 belieVe; 144 feet; it's
144 feet on top of the Gallup, and is s%ill véry muchiavgas well,
So with that much dip, plus the area that “the sand lens covers,
that's aklot of distance related to the size of the sand lens,
which makes the oil‘becoming less probable. A
BV MR, UTZ:

Q Do you have any information regarding the drillstem
testing in the McElvaney well?

A They ran no drillstem test. I do have the logs on the
well, but in that interval they didn't stop and test,

Q You have no idea, then, whether it made liquids or not?

A We have the Schlumber-J evaluation; we have the
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comparison of it to the logs in the other well, and it certainly
doesn't look to have any fluid in it, comparing it to the other

wells plus Schlumber-J engineers‘ evaluation of the content of the

reservoir.
Q  And they didn't core that well, either, in the Gallup?
A No. I did look at the samples. The samples were availT

able, they were drilling at the same time we were, and you can't
tell any difference between it qu the other weils.f
Q How about the Pan AméiicanyDgshko No. 17
A They ﬁave just gotten under way on fhe drilling in
Section 11, |
Q A Ar; there aﬁy other wells driliing to the northwest?
A~ No, that's the only one at the present time.
MR. UTZ:. Thaﬁk you. |
MR. PORTER: Mr. Nutter.

-BY MR. NUTTER:

Q What control did you have to bend the contour lines,
particularly the ones at the lower portion of the structure,in a
sduthwesterly direction after having proceeded with them north-

west for so far?

A You are referring to Exhibit 17

Q Yes,

A Why are they curved more to the --

Q No, after you have proceeded northwest on your contour

lines and then suddenly they bend west and then southwest,




B \ i
R u Ve
o ! : . ‘ .
QoS IR AT 3.0 ~ , ORISR PR

of i i b

CI €F €&

o

£3

, Inc.

DEARNLE

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PHONE CH 3-6691

Y-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE

PAGE 14

e T .._...___.,,-__.,__,_.._-._.*-_________‘_.._—-._- R

A There we might relate back to the previous hearing,
A distance of three miles over here, which is another mile and
-3 half off this map, there's a number of wells that bend.those
" lines around,randwtﬁéy'continLc ractically in a due westward
direction. They appear to be warped quite a bit, but from con-

trol three miles over here, it's just a small curve in the strike

=2

" put they continue further westward. The control of the méb, whic

this map fits.
Q So we have some control used for this map, which ién;;ﬂ
actually on the map then? o
A That'é right, the control wasn't related to thi§ map s
wasn't related to this testimony or the purpose of this h%afing,
SO Just whacked it off a dlstance two miles to the west, but
. enough area covered to clearly show the Devils Fork Pool.
Q As I recall the map at the previous "hearing, there were

some oil wells to the northeast. Those aren't included on this

map, either, are they?

A Northeast?
Q Yes.
A Northweste
- Q Northeast, weren't there some wells up to the northeastl,

maybe in Section 10 up here, which showed some oil on the originajl

completion?
A To the northwest. Oh, the Otero Pool.
Q No, sir, in between here and Otero, as I recall. J
. T -
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A There was one back to the west about four miles.

{
;‘i- Q 1 believe it was in Sectlon 10, which would be just off
i

s *‘ -

' Exhibit 1 there.

‘l:€~~a ’ A In relatlon to this map, it would be approximately here

LY e

(indi@éfing), which is about three and a half miles from the El

Paso No. 89, put it wasntt brought into the other hearing that I

AN remembeT.

.%~g; Q 1 think it was deplcted on the exhibits.

.2:3 A It probably Was, that other map covered a more general anea.
o Q Yes. Do you know what the top of the Gallupformatlon

was in that well?

A 1t was some 250 feet, OT almost 300 feet,kaWay down,

1 bélieve. . |

MR, BRATTON: If the Commission please, I don't recall
the number of the previous hearing in connection"with the‘Pool,
but whatever it is, we'll offer the record in that. case as a part
of the record in this.caée, for such consideration as ‘the

Commission may give -to it.

MR. PORTER: Do you know the location of those that

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

you are talking about?

MR. NUTTER: Yes, 1915 1is the caée number.

3

MR. BRATTON: Case 1915,
- wi. DORTER: Case 1915 will be sncorporated.
Q (By Mr. Nutter) Do you happen to know how many feet

. of pay was encountered in that oil well in Section 107

’___’_,—-———_—___._/_d___ —_—————
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1.: ’ A I don't remember the net o; gross, but I do remember
§ i they did perforate several intervals in the Gallup, and most of
\.} them were veryr,comparable to the Otero productiori, which is the
i-‘_,,_! : upper part of the Gallup. | | I
i _j | ; Q No; on your isopaque map here, you have shown gross o '
“ s § feet of Gallup pay, have you not? )
/ B EL A . It's the gross sand in Athe lens, yes, g‘ross sand in |
e EJ that sand. A | |
“ § Q The thickness that's included for each one of the wells
N CL’QJ is that embodied in a single kick on the log, or more than one.
_7 % kick on the log? .
u..q Zz A It's a single spot on»th‘e log.
" E Q Do you plah to enter a’rﬁ croés-sectiqns of this lens
,_j’ F&J that ,5u have depicted here today? | :
... % A No, I do.n't plan on offering any cross-section exhibits
_3 'g The previous hearing, of course, had numerous cross-sections, I
\““" , Eﬂ; imagine they would be incorporatg@, as you rﬁentioned theres They
:;' 2 . “still apply. |
: «;L:'l % % Q . As I also recall from a previous hearing, there was more,
; ‘: g % in my recollection at least, there was more of an abrupt ending of
E .’.;”'“’ % the pay as you proceeded southwest; and then you ran into an
/_J 5 impermeable shale or something, rather than a lensing-out effect.
b Has that picture been changed?
'F A No, I described it as a facies change {rom sand to
1? shale, That zero line is still the same.
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Q Well, it taBers down to a zero point in the shale, or
“what?
A The sand appears to be tapering down to a zero sand,
but the equivalent reck has changed to shale, which makes the

overall interval still the same, Gallup is still Gallup, but it
turns to a shale, which was described in the first hearing as
a facies change, | |

Q Then‘you also described the Devils Fork sand as a clean
sand, correct? | |

A Alohg the axis-it certainly appears to be,

Q Does this clean sand taper to- zero or does the quality
of the gross sand decrease to zero as it‘apéroéches the‘facies
change?

A It could be described as either one or both., Do you. :.
mind repeéfingkii? |

Q As the Devils Fork sand proceeds fo the southeast, your
isopaque map shows that it decreases to zero feet of pay. Now,
does that mean that the sand itself, the clean sand itself, is
tapering to zero feet of thickness, or dqee che quality of the
sand as it meets the facies change and goes into a shale, does
the qualitv of the sand decrease to where yoﬁ call it zero feet
of thickness, although the gross uniform thickness is the same
in the shale and in the sand?

A More as a matter of clarity, I would rather say that

the clean sand tapers to a zero at the same time the wedge around
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that clean sand, the shale is developing. I had rather describe
itréévéﬂﬁédgé fo zexro with thé reverse wedge occurring in a
horizontal --
Q That's what I wanted to know, if thatﬁwas the case or
he other was, | -
Yes.

A
Q Are there any o0il wells known to exist on the,Devilé

Fork sand structure to the northwest or to the west?

A No,_tﬁere are déf. Thé nesrest coﬁf?61;?3;£he north=-
west,you can't even see a close resemblance, you can't even find
5 comparable zone, I woﬁld say. You can't find a comparable
zone in the ballup,.that's the nearest cohtrél to the northwest
that we have here. | |

Q  Have any of the wells which have been drilled in the
lower part of the structure here made liquids in any form? I
believe those would be the three lowest wells, the McElvaney l-A,
the Redfern and Herd Laréo Spur No. 1, 6£ El Paso's Canyon Largo
No. 89,

: A McElvaney is in the process, of course, of completing
his well now., The Redfern-Herd No. 1 Largo Spur recovered its
frac oil and the fluid decreased rapidly, and at the present time
it's making, oh, a little bit, but very little, It's not -- 1
doubt if it remains enough to be commercial or anything of that
nature, Is that what you are referring to?

Q I was talking about liquids of any kind,
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A They're very little. They're very minute.
Q How about the El paso Canyon Largo 897
A The El PasoAis a brand new well and they're recovering

their frac oil at this time, but 1 do have information that. itls
deCreasing»rapidly.

Q g0 of the three wells, actually only one has been

on production, you might say?

A For any length of time,of ‘that row of Gl s youSust - — -t o e

mentioned, one has been on for any length of time.

Q How much production has been taken from that well?
A I dont't knovs We have that data, we'll present later.
Q 1 see. Has there been any change in the gas liquid

ratlo on that well during i4s producing life?

A_ The only change was after we Tecovercd the frac oil,.

> f1luids decreased rapidly, and the GOR continued to rloe and is

still climbing slowly.
Q 1t is?
A Yes.
MR., PORTER: Anyone else have a question? The witness
may be excused.
(Witness excused. )
MR. WHITWORTH: For the record, Garrett Whitworth,

representing El Paso Natural Gas Company.
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NORMAN F., WOODRUFF
; a witness, having beén first duly sworn on oath, testi-
fied aé follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

NI
RY MR, WHITWORTH:

Q Will you please state‘your name and by whom and in what
cabacity yoﬁ are employed?

A I am Norman F, Woodruff., I am employed by El Paso .
Natural Gas Company as their ﬁanager of Gas Proration Opéiations.

Q Mr. Woodruff, have you testified as an expert withess
before this Cdmmission, and is that a matter of’record?

A Yes, I have, and it is.

Q )Have you mde a particular study of the reservoif con-

ditions in the San Juan Basin in New Mexico?

: A v

Yes, I have.
Q Particularly, have ydu studied the Devils Foik-Gallup

Pool in the San Juan Ba§iq, with respect to this case?

A Yes, I have,

Q- Will you please explain to the Commission what you've
used and what you have done in making this study?

A In making thié study I ﬁave utilized all of the reser-
voir data aQailable, consisting of the core analysis on the El
Paso Natural Gas Company Canyon Largo‘Unit No. 89, the various

types of logs available for that and other wells in the Pool, the

initial potentials on the wells, and the production and pressure
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- data available on the wells in the Pool.

of 19%9. It started with the Redfern and Herd No. 1 well located

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

o~ o e O P T e

MR, WHITWORTH: 1Is the Commission satisfied with the
qualifications of the witness? ‘

MR. PORTER: VYes, sir.

‘u““““9(8y Mr. Whitworth) Would you ploase c¢ontinue, Mr,

Woodruff, as to what you have Tearned in studylng tha Devils Fork

e

Galiup Pool? o

A First let me relterate what was initially éaid.that we
are going to recommend to the Commission 320-acre spacing, and
in recommending théi, I'm going to refer to data .on various wells}
First let me stateithatrthis Pool was discovared by the,Vai éeeée,
now Killarney Brown 1-244well, located in Section 24, which was
drilled in October, 1958,

Production for this field did notnstart until December

in Section 18, showﬁboh the map, the tcwnship‘and range is not
shown, I believe it's Township 24 North, Range 7 Weééi}oéréhe”
Redfern and Herd No, 1 well,

The next well to begin production‘was the Redfe;ﬁ and
Herd No. 2 well located due west of the No; 1 well, an approximate
distance of 4311 feet, ‘ | |

I'm going to give you pressure data concerning both
of those wells, and‘in addition pressure data concerning the El
Paso Canyon Largo Unit No. 89 well to the southeast an approximate

distance of 3,0%4 feet, The No, 1 Largo Spur well of Redfern and
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Herd's showed an -initial bottomhole preésure by bomb of 2,015
pounds, upon its completion in December of 1959, On the 20th

of January in 1960, upon the cqmpletion‘of/the Redfern-Herd

.No. 2 well, its bottomhole pressure was taken and it showed a

n

bottomhole pressure oi 19923 pounds. Now again _in the Redfern and ‘

Hexrd Largo Spur No. 2 well, at the time that-it was placed on

. production on March 20, 1960, a pressure was taken, and it showed

a bottomhole pressure of 1959 pounds.. -The 1959 pounds differs frd

the originalkreservoir pressure indicated by the Largo Spur No,

1 well by 56 pounds.

Now all of the produétion which had been»withdrﬁwn“from

“this field during -the period that the pressure was taken on the

Canyon Largo No. 1 well and the pressure was taken on the Canyon

Largo No., 2 well at the time that it was initially put c¢a produc-

1--tion came solely from the No. 1 well, plus such gas as was producs

-—

during completion and testing of the other wells in the Poole

" We had a 56-pound pressure decline, apparently, for the No, 2

well, but we do6 ‘know that from the time that the No. 2 well was
completed in January until the time it was put oh production in
March, that there was a definite 34-pound pressure drop recorded
by a bottomhole pressure bomb in the same well. Now those bombs
are reported to have been calibrated before and after run into
the well, so that we think this is conclusive evidence of pressurg
decline in this well bore, due to production from the field,

attributable primarily and almost solely to production from the

pIn
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No., 1 well,

Let me say in the No. 1 well that I'm referring to the

Redfern Largo Spur No, 1 well, and I think it is also significant

th]

that we point out that at the-time th ‘Realern Spur No. 2 Wéii )
was completed, that the Redfern Largo Spur No, -1 Qell had pro-
duced approximately 80,000,00Q cubic feet of gas. At the time
phat the No. 2 well had its last botéomhole preséure taken, at>
the time it was put on production, the No. 1 well had produced
approximately 320,000,000 cubic feet of gas.

Q 'Has there been an additional well recently completed
in‘this reservoir?v _

A Yes. Our Canyon Largo Unit No. 89 wéll, which I stated

was located approximately 3,054 feet to the south and east of

- this well, has been completed in the intervening time and is not

~yel on production. However, upon its completion, we took its

wellhead pressure; its pressure reflected, or the pressure re-
corded was 1573 pounds., At the time that tﬁe No. 1 Largo Spur
Redférﬁ well was completed, its wellhead Pressure was 1642 pounds
which reflects a variation in wellhead pressures between the two

wells of 69 pounds, and to me indicates that drainage has also

occurred in that area, resulting in the pressure drawdown on our

Canyon Largo Unit No, 89 well,
Q Mr. Woodruff, what conclusions do you draw from all
this data, with respect to whether one well can effectively and

efficiently drain an area of at least 320 acres?
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.- 4311 feet existing between the Largo Spur 1 and Largo Spur. 2 .

——and-30+6-percent-for the-Dakota,——Thickness-average -for the firgstl

A Let me say that, assuming a radius of draihage of the

wells, that én area of 1340 acres would be indicated as a drainaga

area, based solely on that distance. To me, the pressure perform
ance and data indicates conclusively that this well san drain
acreage in excess of 320 acres, and that a unit size of at least

320 acres should be adopted.

Q Can that opinion be further justified by any additional
data?
A I consider that it can, and have prepared an analysis

which we have identified as El Paso's Exhibit No. 1, or will
identify, of the reservoir characteristics in this Gallup reser-
voir, and compared it with the average chaiacieristits of the

Mesaverde in the Dakota reservoir, which I would like to review.

(El Paso's Exhibits Nos. 1 & 2
marked for identification.)

Q Please do.

A I have also handed out Exhibit 2, which is a core analysis

of that pay interval within the El Paso Natural Gas Canyon Largo
Unit No, 89, from which the Devils Fork-Gallup reservoir charac-
teristics were derived.

Briefly reviewing this comparison, we find that the
Devils Fork-Gallup éxhibits a porosity of 12.4, compared to a
Mesaverde a?erage porosity of 9.1, and a Dakota average of 7.2.

Connate water, 29 percent for the Gallup; 28.6 for the Mesaverde:
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__,_/“____‘__.——————,_’_.,______,

is net ef‘ectlve pays average for Mesaverde'is fifty-one feets
average for the Dakota, Foriy foct. Tnitial‘reseeriI pressures
for the Gallup, 2,015 pounds; for the Mesaverde, 1362 pdunds;rand
for tﬁe pDakota, 2, g77 pounds. Reserv01r temperature for the
Gallup, 126 degrees(Fahrenheit;~Mesaverde, 154 degrees. Fahrenhelt"
and Dakota, 165 degrees EFahrenhelt. .

Permeability “3n the Gallup is 14. 65 millidarcies, taken

from the core on the Canyon Largo Unlt No. 89. The average
for the yvarious cores available from the Mesaverde js 4.38
millidarclesS, and the averagde for the various cores available

for the Dakota, 4 12 millidarclesSe.

Initial potentlal for the Gallup, 7,849,000 cubic feet

jndicated to pe in mcfe. Average for the Mesaverde 1S 3,950, 000
cubic feet, aad'for the Dakota, 4,213, 000 cubic feet.

Utlllzlng these reservoir characterlstlcs for the variops
reservoirs indicates a recoverable reserve 1in mcf per acre foot.
of 530 for the Gallup, 235,9 for the Mesaverde, and 329.9 for the
Dakota. This data reflects that the Devils Fork reservoir has
better reservoir characteristics, pased ©°on the»wells producing
therein, and that it has higher productivity than is true of the
wells in the Me saverde and Dakota reservoirs.

Q | You just described Exhibit Noe 1, is that right?

A Yes, Sire. I have described also Exhibit No. 2, which

e — o T

. . '3 . s 7 ) ) : ’ ’
B ’ i -
may 1 say that the figures shown on this comparison: should be \ ’
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Q On the core analysis?

.“\_‘\__‘_%_h-.n__ T —

A Right,

Q. ~w~ArQMVGU”famiIIé}'with-the evidence that has been pre-

sented in prior hearings to establish the Mesaverde and Dakota

reservoir ..

A Yes, I have Participated in the hearings ..

Q -~ Pool rules?
A ==, 8% a result of which 320-acre spaéing:wés set up in

both of those pools, and which Justified the 320-acre spacing,

Q Utilizing the reservoir characteristjgs"that:yﬂ" have |

No. 1, E1 Paso!'g Exhibit No, 1, what data do vou hzve with respeci

to Calculation of recoverable reserveg?

A Based on the recoverable Teserves per acre foot indicatpd

on Exhibit No, 1, reserves for the average well ip the Devilg

Fork~Gallup Pool on 160-acre basis would be 848,000, 000 Cubic feelt,

On a 320-acre basis, 1,696,000,000 cubic feet,

1

"

J
¥

PCdTUtf, what do the Applicants in this case
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that the name of this pool be added to the other pools in the
San Juan Basin, which the general rules presently being considered
__by the Commission will ba apnlicable to; or should such aeneral

rule not be édopted by the Commission, that the identical rules
as set out in such proposed general rules be adopted and applied
to this field,

Q Are there any §pecial rules that you care;to recommend
with respoct to this pool? : ;

A Of course, the 320-acre sbacing rule is spétiél, and
that would, in addition to the acreage allocation, provide, in
accordance with the general rules, for a 990 feet from unit 11ne

plus or minus 200 feet. May I rephrase that.-- would provide a

location from unit lines of 990 feet plus or minus 200 feet.

i

Q@ What type 0t ==
A The general rules also would provide for a proration
formula based on 75 percent acreage times deliverability plus

25 percent acreage. I can explain the mechanism of that, if

the Commission desires. I think it's understood by all what it ig

Q That is Rule 9-C of the proposed general rules?

A Yes, that is spec1flcally set out in 9-C of the proposes
general rules., I consider that the application of deliverability
in the proration formula of this pool is well justified by the
analysis of the data that is available in the short time that we |
had history on this field,

Q Have you prepared an exhibit to reflect this?

P e

lave
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oeing & graphic plot of the net effectlve pay for each of the

behlnd thls exhlblt and the basis for tne .conclusions. wh1rh T

' w1ll state to you, Within this pool, except for the El Paso

(E1 Paso's Exhibits Noec. 3 & 4
marked for 1dent1flcatlon )

A Yes, I have, I have prepared two exhlblts,-Exhibit No.

3 and Exhibit No, 4 of El Paso Natural Gas Company, Exhlblt No. 3

wells drilled to date, versus the absolute openflow potential
calculated for each well, based on a three hdur flow test,

No. 4 Exhibit is a graphlc plot of both net effectlve
pay and the absolute openflow potential, versus distance from the
estimated locatlon of the permealelty barrler, which was téstified
to in the previous case hearing No. 1915, |

SR

If -we may refer to El Paso.Natural Gas Company's Exhibit

T

No. 3, -which is a comparison of net effective pay and initial

potential, I would like to briefly discuss with you the theory

Natural Gas Company Canyon Largo Unit No; 89 well, the only known
variables which influence the calculation of recoverable reserves
is net effective péy. That éan be derived from the various type
of logging means that have been utilized con these wells, For the
El Paso Canyon Largo Unit No, 89 vell, we have the core analysis
from which the various reserveir characteristics, other than
thickness, were derived.

Let us make the assumption that those characteristics

apply to all wells, which is the assumption that I have made in

this exhibit, Then the only variable applicable to each well would
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'be net effective pay, and net effective pay would be directly

related to recoverable reserves so I could have plotted on this

- particnlar curve net effoctive P3Y OF Tecoverable reserves, and

established the idehtical relationship; and you can note from
this exhibit that we have seen flt to draw a straight llne Wthh
approximate ly goes through three of the five wells, the Brown
No. 1 -- that is the Killarney Brown No. 1, the Redfern Largo
Spur No.'l, and thevEl Paso Canyon Largo Unit No, 89. It also
reflects thSt‘tﬁere are two wells that are considerably at

variance with it, the one being the Val Reese and Associates

~ Lybrook No. 1 well, which is shown to exist considerably what

you might refer to as this average line.

The operator of thls well haoAqdv1sed me _that he.

'con31ders at the t1me its initial potential was taken, that the

well was not cleaned up and that consequently this was not a
reliable test. Were we to assumé thaf'it vias a reliable test,
it would reflect that other reservoir characteristics than net
effective pay influencebthe initial potential of this well, which
I consider is the fact prevailing for the Redfern Largo Spur No.
2 well, that something other than net effective pay influences
its productivity,

Q Now on both thesec graphs, El Paso's Exhibits No. 3 and
4, you'Ve plotted potential rather than deliverability, is that
correct?

A That is correct,
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Q Why did you do that?
A I plotted initial potential because that is all that

was available to me on each of these wells. Deliverability tests

and a test taken in accordance with the Commission rules. An
analysis of the performance characteristics of these wells indi-
cates ‘that the initial potential and the deliye;ab}lity calculate
by the Commission procedure should have very close ielationships;
Theée are what we term good gas wells, ' of  good charaéteristics,
and I consider that a very close relationship will be estéblisheﬁ
between initial potential and deliverability so that the relation
ship which I show on my exhibits ;f initial potential to other
,reServoir characteristicé would hold also with: deliverability plo
~ted in relation to those same characteristigéf-—i7»

Q Now in the area of market demand profationing -

A I would like, before I go to that, to discuss my
exhibits a little more in detail. This interpretation reflected
by the straight line on the Exhibit No. 3 of El Paso shows that
for the average in this pool, initial potential is directly re-
lated tovthe nét effective pay, and approximately a one to one
relationship. Exhibit No. 4, as I previously briefly explained,
shows the plotting of net effective pay and initial potential
with relationship to the estimated distance from the permeability
barrier,

Now the location of these wells distance-wise from the

P A
P

L —~ A A A b | ] I T O B . T
the wolls have besn connected inlo ihe, pipeliney

(-*'
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permeability barrier were with relationship to a line drawn at

A

s

a 45-degree angle through the Killarney Brown No., 1l well, with

o
*: e

- {E the location of each well perpendicular to that line being the
.’?}‘ ~
’:%Z; = distance shown on Exhibit No. 4.

S et 3 :

L ® oz Q This permeability barrier which you are speaking of was
:§L5 § brought out in Case 1S15 that has been previously referred to,
,‘v“'L a - N

”-Lf is that correct?

A That's correct, and supplementary testimony has been

\' . :

made concerning it here'todays It is of particular interest, I

-0 4

consider, to see from this exhibit that both net effective pay

and initial potential increase in a similar manner departing from

RO gt Qi
i Tompill
S

&m‘

£Y 1¥

the edge of the pool, reaching a peak in the vicinity of the
Largo Spur No. 2 or Largo Spur No. 1 area, that would be delineatkd

on this map; and initiating a decline to the nortlieast through

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

{} the Céﬁyon Largo No. 89 well. |
i;:' I{¥s particular interesting to me, piior to this hearing,
?F? yib conferiing with Mr. Thornton to see that his interpretation of
t} the pay characteristics of this reservoir conform to this inter- !
T?, ;g pretation,that we have reached a peak of netfeffective pay and §
:; ; ‘have initiated tﬁe decline to the north and east, E
- g Q Do you gave anything else, Mr. Woodruff, in the explanal-
- & : .
;\i § tion of these two exhibits, 3 and 47?
i?’ A I believe not, other than to say that I consider Exhibilt
fk’ 4 here again reflects a reasonable relationship betwean initial
?;i potential and net effective paye.
AN
L,
(-
| %8
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Q Now getting to market demand prorationing, do you have

any recommendation that you would make with respect to that?

A Well, the general rules will provide for market demand
prorationing, which Applicants in this case do recommend. Market
demand prorationing then would supersede the existing rule of the
Commissiéﬁ which limits the production frém this pool to a millio
cubic feet pef well. In other words; demand from thiéfpool and
the resulting élloWables would be based on the nominaiions o% )

purchasers réfher-than a set established figure made by a;rﬁle

of the Commission.

Q  And depletion of reservoir would depend on market deman

is that true?

A That is correct.
Q Do you have any iecoﬁmendations to make to this
- -Commission with respect to horizontal limits that this pool shoui
have?
A Yes, we wish to recommend atvthis time an extension of

the existing horizontal boundaries of this pool so as to include-

- and I will refer to Redfern and Herd's Exhibit No. 2 for your

referral and understanding -- in Township 24 North, Range 7 West,

all of Section 13 and all of Section 24, Now previously -- or
let's say the existing ruls only includes the Southeast Quarter
of 13; we are recommending the inclusion of the entire Section 13

We are recommending the inclusion of the entire Section 24, where

the existing rules only included the East Half of Section 24,
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In Township 24 North, Range 6 Vest, we éiemféduesting inclusion
of all of Section 17, where acbbrding to the ?xigt;pg orderfqnly
thé Soutﬁwest Qdartér is inéluded. We'lre requesfing the extensio
to include all of 18, where the present order provides for only
the South Half of 18, We're requesting the inclusion of all of -
Section 19, where the existing order only inciudesvthe North

Half o}'l9, and we‘are reqﬁesting:the gddit}on {o the‘ppol limits
of the>West Haif of Seétion 20,

We would also recommend to the Commission vertical

limits composed of the entire Gallup section.:

Q - Is there anything else you would like to add to your
testimony?
A As an Engineer, I became aware of something which

intrigues me after my arrival here in Santa Fe, and that was
shut-in pressures availahls {rom deliverability tests on three of
the wells that are connected to pipelbnes and have been tested;

in fact, the tests have:just'been completed and are in the proces

2f being -calculated and will soon, I assume, be furnished to the

Commission,

The Val Reese Lybrook 1-19 well shows a shut-in pressur
at the'end of the seven-day period prescribed of 1538 pounds;
the Redfern and Herd Largo Spur No. 1 well shows a chut-in pressu
of 1515 pounds; and the Redfern-Herd Largo Spur No. 2 well shows
a shut-in pressure of 1474 pounds.

Well, the thing that railses a question in my mind as an

11
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Engineer is the 59 pounds differential reflected in shut-in

pressures between the No. 2 and the No, 1 Largo Spur wells,

‘the No. 1 well being the older well, the No, 2 well being th:e__ 1

newer well, and the No. 2 well being 59 pounds different. Well,
let me say that I, in my wisdon{, have not been able to determine

why there is a 59-pound pressure difference, and why "t'he'No.f?;

"_is lower. It has been producing the lesser period of time, I

think that several conclusions and rationalizations ‘couldvbeimade
I think it definitely shows us that drainage did occur
which;;bx:bllght the Spur 2 well down at least in the vicinity of

the Spur 1 well, as far as reservoir pressure was concerned;-

~and I rationalize that the lower pressure may be a reflection of

the greater withdrawals existing in relationship io the No. 2
well since it was completed, as related to the No. 1 well"during
the same period, |
The No. 2 well has been producéd at app:oximately, at

a rate approximately 50 percent greater since it was put on th’e
line than the No. 1 well. We do know,from the pressure history
recorded, that the No. 2 weull was still buildingup at a two or
so pound rate at the end of the seven-day period.

| I also rationalize that there is a possiblity that
the pressure on the No. 2 well was influenced by the praduction
of the Lybrook 1-19 well to the south and east of the No, 2 well,
the Val Reese 1-19 Lybrook well being on what may be interpreted

a strike relationship to the Redfern and Herd Spur No. 2 well.
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|- the reservoir than we would, you might say,. in the dip direction.

the No. 1 well. I think that.as an Engineer and with my knowledg

‘ofcommunication than a well on dip.

We do know that the Lybrook well &as prdducing at the time, during
the major portion of;thé‘time that the Spur 2 well was shut in,
so it's entirely possible that its pressure was lower because of
the possible drainage influence of the Lybrook No, 2 well.

| Of course, for this to be true we would ﬁave to have a

reflection of a greater tendency of drainagé on a strike within

Otherwise, you would have had a comparable pressure drawdown on

W

of geology, thafAmaybe "because of the nature of the laying down

of these beds, that a well on strike may'havevgreaier opportunity

I believe that is all that I have.
Q © Mr. Woodruff, were El Paso's Exhibits 1 through 4
prepared by you or under your direct ;ubervision? .
A Yes, sir, they were.
MR. WHITWORTH: We offer these exhibits ir evidence,
MR. PORTER: Without objection the exhibits will be
admittéd. Does anyone have a question? Mr. Bratton.
CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. BRATTON:

Q Mr. Woodruff, do vyou know, is there any gas pool in the
San Juan Basin which is as deep as this one which is spaced on
160 acres?

A Not to my knowledge. Certainly no prorated pool. The
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g ’giz *only questlon 1n my mlnd would be the Barker Dome Pool and 1 am
3 = - i P . R SR
i1
i not p051tLVe what the sp301ng 1s in Barke:r Dome.
0 | L
f?@ Q - As a matter of fact, the Mesaverde is on the average a
Yok - : '
; gﬁj - great deal shallower than this, is it not?
I N ¥ ,
t ; A That is correct.
'; )
+ g 2 Q And itts spaced on 3207
S * . .
~ A That is correct.
| § MR. BRATTON: That is all.
,Ezi MR.‘POPTER: Mr. Payre,
= , : ,
L uy BY MR, PAYNE:
, ég’ Q Mr. Woodruff, referring to your Exhlblt No, 1, as I
. ‘
ﬂgz‘ understand your testimony it is that,aside from net pay thickness
EE; all this‘information vias gathered from one core, is that right?
;ﬂ . : : :
N A That is correct.
’v§§7 Q The net pay’ 1h1ckness, however, is the average of the
e ey : .
~'§§_ five we1139 g
, ;;1 A That is correct.
B Eé, Q - Do you feel that this gives you a fair and accurate
. : E- R
B et Eg’g picture of the characteristics of the Devils Fork-Gallup, when
.
}L' E§,§ you have one core,to use that as a so-called pool average?
e ‘§ A Let me say that it is a reasonabie and normal useage
P 3 of such data when other is not available. It would be much
t o preferable to have cores on every well, Were we to have such corgs,
- we probably could answer more completely the reasons why initial
_— potential and net effective pay on all of these wells did not fal%
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directly on a straight line. They were-influenced by some other
factor involved in the reserve calculation that-qe'reznot aware
of, because we do pot have core analyses on those various wells.,

Q Now, Mr. Woodruff, in drawing up your Exhibit No. 1,
did you consider the desirability or feasibility of considering
average Picfﬁréd<Cliffs?

A No, sir, I did not.

Q rHow, in your,opiniéh, does it stack up geneially as
against the:bevils Fork-GéllUp, in terms of‘boroSity %nd permea~
bility and so forth? | N |
A - My belief is that the Piciured Cliffs would show poorer
producing characteristics than any of these ihreé resérvoirs,

Of course, in answer to your question, it would show poorer

“characteristics than the Devils Fork-Gallup.

Q Now, Mr. Woodruff, you heard Mr. Thornton®s testimony
as to liquid production of the wells in the Devils Fork;Gallup
Pool., Does it seem somewhat unusual to you that these wells

would make no liquids or relatively insignificant amopnts, and

yet the ‘connate water is 29 percent?

A No, sir, it does not seem incompatible, it would seem
normal,

Q Do most of the Mesaverde gas wells make water?

A No,

Q How about the Dakota?

A No.
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——————

—_— —
‘ Q Now, Mr, Woodruff, you are recommending 320-acre -_W

spacing. Do you propose that these units run in either directionp

Company, but I anticipate that El Paso Natural Gas Company will

also be 3 purchaser there,

£ A Yes, sir, I had meant to indicate in @ywtestlmony that. }-_‘- e
:3 = 1" the 320 acres WOui&“con81st of any half sectlon north, east,
o ? ; south, or west, at the electlon of the operator,
,._ ; o .
"' P Y ¢ Q With the well to be drllled in either Quarter-section, -
NG g ° W
,Lj.: f = is that right?
+ = Eﬁ A That is correct, By "elther",‘you ean_any quarter-
: ANy o
& - section?
&5 o A
~ v Q Well, either quarter-section comprising the unit,
O —
P A Oh, yes, sir,
~
g; Q Who are the Present purchasers in this pool, Mr,
Sf‘ﬁ Woodruff?
=5
& A The only purchaser at this time is Southern Union Gas
]
=
=
.

5 Q- Do you have any information as to the takes by Southern
Eg . Unlon up to the present t1me9 |
eg g A Only in 3 very general faahlon in that I did mention
ég ; as of March 20th from the Redfern and Herd Largo Spur No, 1 well,
% g there had been 320 million cubic feet: that Was approximate 3s
11? § of March 20th, 1 believe at the end of March they had produced
; f*j approximately 360 million cubic feet,
P of the production from the other two wells connected
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1. .
" someone else, 1I']] be glad to stop and ask, if you would like
¥ E B | for Mme_to do so, ... - - - |
f: Q | I was wondering if the average had exceeded the limit
? 5 Vzmposed by the prev1ous order in this case, if the takes had been
b ’ g ) greater than a million a day prlor to that time.
o % E S § A Yes, they have been greater than a mllllon a day prior
| i i sl to that time. ‘
j’r 5 . Q. You say that El Paso does ant1c1pate becoming a purchaser
;} s é in ‘this pool?
q g ‘L’? A Yes, We anticipate tylng in our own well, and I under-
‘ S % stand are proceedlng towards that end,
o :‘5‘\3 Q&: Q I realize you have a hard time glv1ng me any kind of
§§ PQ_( an accurate answer, do you have any estimate as to what E] Paso's
: g @ nominations might be, the range in this pool?
‘ ‘_ §E : g A I would estimate it would be something, say for the
§ ‘ § rest of this year, in the 50 percent of thé delyivery capacity of
%E Eq:« the Wells to whick we are tied.
gi} g-,O Q Mr, Woodruff, if this pool was completely developed on
. g{g gg 320, assume that first, and then assume that it was completely
g . Q % drilled up on 160, the pool as proposed in your horizontal limits
! s g would the withdrawals of gas be the same if the pool was prorated$
: § A Well, now, to answer it, first I would have to assume
’ a knowledge of the ¢ontractual obliigations of the other purchaser
- in the pool, with which I'm not familiar, but it is my belief
- j\thnre would be no difference in the demand with it.
e — ]
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Q The entire allowable presumably would be produced fiom;
the pooi, whether it was on 160-aCrevsbaéing or 3207 :
A_ .‘.That is correct,
;Q; ~ Now, Mr;'chdruff, I bclievé;y‘u Lestified in regard a

to your Exhibit No. 3 that there was almost a one to one ratio
between net effective pay and initial potential, is that right? ?
uAi That is correct. | |
Q- How do you account for the difference in the initial
potential of the Largo Spur l’and the 'Largo Séur 27
A - I dontt know how tO‘acéantzfsr:it,;ofher‘than fo aSsu£
thit other reservoir characteri§ﬁiésAinfluencfhg recoverable ‘
reser?és than net effective pay ihfluénée theginitigl potentiai.
Q ° But in regard to these two wells, at least, at least
the ratio is not one to one? : |
7 A “That is correct, as reflectéﬂ’by thié graph.
MR. PAYNE: Yes, sir, Tﬁénk you., -
MR. PORTER: Mr. Arnold.

BY MR, -ARNOLD:

Q Mr. Woodruff, you have made more or less of a two

dimensional analysis of the reservoir with your exhibits, woulidn®

you say?

A I believe possibly thatts true, yes,:sir.

Q What would you say the elongate direction of this sand
is?

A The elongate direction of this sand would be perpendicu

W
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the wells with relationship to a known or estimated location of
a known permeakility barrier. I have no knowledge of a permea-

biiity barfier on the north, the south, or the east, but we can

_reasonably determine where it is on the southwest, and I have

related this analysis on my Exhibit No, 4, which I assume ydu are
referring to, to that, considering that, relating it to that
would give a reflection of all of the reservoir characteristics

influencing potential with relationship to the permeability

barrier,
MR. ARNOLD: That's all.
MR. PORTER: Mr. Utz.
BY MR. UTZs+
Q Mr. Woodruff, on your Exhibit No. 4, the initial poten-
tials that you plotted on that exhibit are three-quarter inch cho
potentials?
A I understand that they are the three-quarter openflow

potentials, resulting from a test determined through a three-

quarter inch choke.

Q Were they stabilized or were they three-hour tests?
A They were three-hour tests.
Q Three hours.

PAGE 4]
to the area that I have pictured,

Q So éctually you have anaiyzed,possibly, at any rate,
a very small portion of the réservoir?ﬂ
| A That is true. I have analyzed the relationship of |
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me, it's Largo Spur No. 2 well, which showed a pound or two

pounds pressure build-up per day during the last several days.

It's entirely possible that this could have been a reflection of | I

the interferedce exh;biied<hy-th: Val neese Lybrook 1-19 well,

Q How many of these wells have been testéd, deliverabilit
A I understand that three haVe; |

Q Do you know vhich three? |

A They .are the Redfern and Herd’ Largo Spur lgand'2 wells

and the Val Reese Lybrook 1-19 well. I beliéve those are the

only three presently connected to a pipeline;

Q ’Theyza;e theloniy three., Are they COnnecteq to Souther
-Union? : | 1

A Yés.

Q bo you have any plans for connecting any other wells

in this pool except your Nb. 89?

A I am not aware of any contractual privilege to connect
any other well within the pool. S

Q Do you know.ﬁﬁat the status of the Redfern-Herd Largo
Spur NQ,:3 is?

A Nothing other than to know it has penetrated this reser
voir and to my knowledge it is under completion at this time.
May I say that Mr, Redfern will be a witness following me, and
probably more properly that should be referred to him for ques-
tioning.

Q Did I understand you to say that you intend, or suppose!

2
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-that you would nominate 50 percent of the initial potential, or

what, 50 percent of what?

A Of thé delivery capacity into existing pipeline facili-
ties, is the feature that I meant to refer to.

Q That would be roughly deliverability, wouldn't it?

A Are you referring to the deliverability which we utiliz

for proration purposes?

Q Yes, sir.-
A It would be something less_than that deliverability,

because the actuél ability of the well would be restficted throug

the production through.pibe utilizing its completion.

Q ~ In other ﬁordé,kyour pipeline pressuré would probably
be higher than your deliverability pressure? |

A » I'm not sure that isktrue, but the frictional effects
and the restrictive effects of the pipe through which the well
produces will, I would'expect, result in a/lessei actual producin
cgpacity than that deliverability calculated for proration pur-
poses, which is Calculahaiﬁegatinggthé:erféct of the flow
through pipe.

Q Did you, in yoﬁr recommendations, recommend the type

of deliverability test?

1

A Is your question, did I recommend?
Q Yes.
A I recommended the adoption of the general rules, which

would provide for the type of deliverability test to be taken.

=)
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Q This 333, Order 333-C and D?

A That is correct.

£

Do vou feel it is necessary to take that 1

bility than most pools?

different basis.

{

deliverability tests rather than three-hOUr potentia

" the curve would be the same. The deliverability wil
than the initial potential, ‘but 1 consider that the

of the curve would be essentially the same and refle

MR. UTZ: That's all. Thank you.
MR. PORTER: Mr. Nutter.
BY MR, NUTTER:
Q . Mr. Woodruff, I believe you stated that ye
reserves were approximately 848,000,000 cubic feet p

and 1,696,000,00C per 320 acres?

A That is correct.

SR

T

test in this pool, which apparently has a llttle better permea—
A Actually I do not cons1der that we need that long a test.
Maybe we were short-sighted in recommendlng that long a test. T
think the taking of tests on that ba51s and the accrual of data
can indicate to us whether we can recommend to you a° test on a

Q Referring again-%o your'Exhibii No. 4, hadiyou plotted

curve might be substantially different than that, might 1t not?

A It is my opinion that it would not, that the nature of

or would permit the same conclusions to be reached that this does}

ong drawn-out

1 tests, that

1 be less
conflguration

¢t the same,

ur celculated

er 160 acres,
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in this area?

T2l Paso Natural Gas Company?

PHONE CH: 3-6691

Q Has the F.P.C. approved contracts for the sale of gas

A "I do not know.

Q Have they approved the sale of Canyon Largo gas to

A By Canyon ‘Largo gas, are you referring to the Canyon

Largo Unit as a whole?

Q  Your No, 89 well.
A Not to my knowledge.
Q - So you don't know whatan F.P.C. approved price for this

gas in%fhis'areé would be?

A " No, sir, I do not know.

Q. | So we can't determine ﬁOWImuch these reserves under
these two different size tracts are worth?

A | I cdnside% we can, based Qn what the contracts provide

for priéé. Whether the F.P.C. per~its that or not, I don't know,

Q What's a reasonable estimate of the value of the gas
in here?
A May I refer Qbu to the next witness in terms of value

of the production.,

Q Yes, sir,
A He will testify to that.
Q I will defer that question to the next witness. Where

do you propose that the next well will be drilled that will be

located on El Paso acreage?
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A That is not within my 1nterest, and I do not propose

that there will be, or where it will be drilled.

Q Where will the next well be drilled?

Q Do you know whether E}l Paso has any immediate plans

PHONE CH 3-6691 ‘

for drilling another well in here?

A "I did not check to see whether we do or not, but I~

i =X

Qg
.

imagine that we do, pecause this appears to be a reservoir that

g
e
et o

can produce gas at a rather rapid rate, so 1 think you need

e

to get in there and be in with the first ones, if at éll’poséible

St il £ L B :
0

Q  What is,ﬁxe“perforated interval in Canyon Largo No. 89,

Mr. Woodruff?

d

A I do not have that snformation before me, but I believe

I can get it for you.

i “ﬁ;:;w w
£R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

Q Do you have the core analysis?

A Yes, I have the core analysis here pefore me, and I

[oH

also furnished for your use ‘a core analysis and the interval woul

‘bey~- I-know the 1qterval represented in the analysis by samples

31 through 48, which would be 5484 feet to 5501 feet, 5502

DEARNLEY-MEI

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

feet, for a total of, I believe, 18 feet.

Q Wwho made the analysis of the core, Core Lab, or did
El Paso's technicians?

A The analysis was made by Chemical and Geological
Laboratories of Farmington, New Mexico.

— Q Did they show any -- do you have the complete analysis
I —
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there, Mr., Woodruff?

that are present along that core?

than those which are open into this well bore?

exactly where the perforations are -in this well, The 5502 is

.here the analysis on that interval in which this well is complete

A Yes, I do,.
Q Do they show any variation in the amount of liquids
A The liquid saturations are reflected on the core analys]

within the area that is open. Are you> referring to areas other

Q Your lowest perforation-is 5502, or is that the lowest
point?
A That is my estimate where it will be, not knowing

the lowest point within the:Géllugtinterval that wag-mned;

Q Was it drilled deeper than that?

A Yes, sir, it was drilled on into the Dakota formation.
May I refer you to a copy of Vthris core analysis which is ‘pJ;ce:sent

at the table here? You will note that we have furnished to you

aid 1'11 be happy to furnish you such other portions of the |
analysis that you might desire to see. '
Q Which is the interval in which the well is completéd,
Mr. Woodruff?
| A The interval which would be covered by samples 31

through 48,
Q It's perforated down through 48, Sample No. 48?

A I'm sorry that I am unable to tell you where the
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It is my understandlng that that

entire section is available to the well bore in this well.

Y-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, In.

Q How mych”qasmhasﬂhennmprcduced‘from“thé”ﬁéli‘tb date? |
5 A The well is not connected and only such gas as was
g 'requ1red in completing and testlng the well has been produced,
§ Q So sample No. 48 with éiﬂe percent residual 011 satura-
tion hasn't had 3 chance to produce. yet, has it, Mr, Woodruff?
“A It has not produced into the plpellne. I might state
in answer to what 1 assume you are leading up to that drillstem
tests were taken_durlng the drilling of this well, and reports
by our Jeologists and engineers indicate that there was no indica-
tion of freé 611 in this reservoir, but rather, it was a gas and
condensate producing formation,
Q Was any oil recovered on drillstem test?
A My advice is, no.
Q Whether oil=cut mud or free oil or any other king of
0il?
A My advice is that there was none recovered,
o ,
g Q Mr. Woodruff, what would be your recommendation to the
; Commission if and when Canyon Largo No, 89 is placed on stream,
g it should commence making liquid in an increasing quantity?
2
5 A What would my recommendation be to the Commission?

Q Yes, sir,

A I believe that my recommendation would have to wait

that we consider

till that occurred and to analyze the conditions

e

————
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existing at that time. If you wanted to set up some hypothetical

basis, I might be able to give you an answer, based on that., We

" may or may not be concerned or alarmed, or feel there was anythin

requiring action as a result of that. We do not anticipate the

Q Would you recommend this same type of pool rules and

proratﬁon formula, in the event that subsequent development

should indicate there is an accumulation of oil to the northeast?

A I would, unless the occurrence of the oil was of such

'magniﬁude that it required special consideration,

MR. NUTTER: I beljeve that's all. Thank you.

BY MR. PAYNE:

Q- Mr. Woodruff, in a gas pool where there's a reasonable

possiﬁility that it could be a gas cap for an oil pool, is there

;any advantage to having 320-acre spaéing over 160-acre spacing?

A Your question was, in a reservoir where it is contem-

plated that there may be a gas cap?

Q; "~ Yes, where there's a reasonable possibility that the
gas ié a gas cap for an oil pool, is there any advantage in such
cases;in drilling on 320 rather than 1607

| A? I can see no advantagé from that standpoint,

: Q; Now as I understand it, you aren't proposing any défini
of an oil well here in this pool, inasmuch as you don't anticipat
that there will be one?

A That is correct.

rion

1374
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Q Now in your dralnage testimony, " Mr. Noodruff, 1 believe

you testified that your pressure:data 1nd1cated that the wells wo 1d
have an effect at least as far as, affect 1300 acres?
A Yes, 1 pelieve 1t was 1320 < 'Tthe calculatlon Was.

Q Froﬁ that you feel that it could efficlently'draln

Q
d
PHONE CH.3-6691

at least 3207

»

A,.w..;;.:;-;n;‘, iy AR e N Mo 4 P Sy AR
! ; P

s

¢

A Yes, Sirs in fact, I consider it cddld efficiently and

effectively'draih:considerably in excess of that.

{
RVICE, Inc.

Q But not 1300 acres?

o
-

A »It"could p0551bly draln eff1c1ent1y and effectively
1340 acrese We know we have had pressure drops reflectlng inter-

ference OVer 4311 feet dlstance, and if you were to use that

distance as 3 radius of a circle, the circle would encompass

1340 anrese.

Q But isn't the drainage,Mr. Woodruff, at the end of that
circle going to be less efficient than it i;.closer in to the

center of the circle?

A Certainly would pe, but because we have found at the

end of the radius a very effective drainage, as reflected by

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING Sl

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

pressure data, I don't know where the end would pe as far as an

effective drainage radius would be.
Q But you feel that it would be at least in the range of
320 acres?

A Certainly.

}#R. PORTER: Any other questions? Mr. Nuttere.

. e .

R Ca— -
N
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éfromrtherwells that we have to date?

BY MR, NUTTER:

Q What would you expect -- now you know the shut-in .
ﬁfessufes on these wells. What would you expect that the average
ideliverability of a wéll in this pool is going to turn out to be,

A Would you qéalif& the word “éeliveragility“ to me, sé?>
 I know what you are referring to? |
3 Q Delivérability as calculated by the proposed generai‘
Lrules for the Northwest. |
- A I would estimate about five ér six million, but that's
éan estimation, )

- Q Now you stated that you expected that you would probabl:
znominaté for gas,to produce gas from your well at the rate of
about fifty percent of the delivery capacity. -Now what would
that rate actually turn out to be that}you would expect to buy
:gas from yur well? | B
A I would say about, well, let me state this; that vyou

_have phrased your question asking me first what the State-deliver

“ability average would be, which I believe I said five to six

“million.
Q Yes,
A Now the actual deliverability into the existing pipelin

is not going to be five to six million, it's going to be, say,
. four million. Now our obligation, or our probable intent to

nominate would be fifty percent of the delivery capacity into

W
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well is justified? f N

existing pipel{ne facilities, or half of the four million.

Q So you would expect about two million a day, as a

“rough estimate?

A That's correct.
Q Well, now, in the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas Pool, I believe
an averaqge well with a daeliverabhility in,the-range'ofifive.to

six million over the past year has had an allowable of between

'1,200,000 and 1,300,000 a day. Do you think that that difference

between the average Mesaverde well and the average Devils Fork
T
- }(‘ . N
A Now I'm going to ask you to repeat your question, and
particularly I'm asking you to positively state what you mean by

an "average deliverability" of a Mesaverde well. If I under-

stood you correctiy, I do not concur that the average deliverabill

of a Mesaverde well is as you have expressed it.

Q I meant the average allowable of a well, with a deli&er
ability in that range between five and six million; )

A And you are stating that the average allowable for’that

Q Has been between 1,200,000, l,300,000, somewhere in
that neighborhood.

‘A You are askihg me whether I consider that is a reasonab
relationship in comparison with the comparable type deliverabilit
in the Galliup?

Q Yes.

A I do. Actually each well in each pool wili receive an

le
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allowable pased on the allocation,formula for that pool and the

,_____—-——____—_._,_———————_____—-——-‘

total nomin;tions for all purchasers within the pool. Now 1
can't tell you that a well with an average delivery capacity
into the plpellne of four mllllon, or an average statéd of five

to six million in the Devils. Fork—Gallup will give a “two ‘million

a et

g3
PHONE CH 3-6691

allowable, because T represent just one purchaser and I do not

know what the other purchasers will do.

K¢
. .Inc.

o

Q I realize you are just speaking of the one.

i 4

4
e

i
:

A So it is snfluenced .not only by more than one purchaser

. ' .
<l o A s A 148 P
i

i

)

!

ke

but it‘is'influcnced by what other wells in the same pool get.

Q I realize that you were speaking of just one well and
what you ﬁere expected to take from your one well. )
MR. NUTTER: I believe that's all. Tﬁank you.
~ MR. PORTER: Any furtner questions? Mr. Kendrick.

BY MR. KENDRICK:

BY Mile ‘h= —

Q ~You prought in some pressures as taken on the deliver-

ability test that has been executed on the thréé connected wells?

A Yes, sir.

Q Did you also inquire as to the approximate average dail

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

production rate of those three wells?

A Yes, sir, 1 did.

Q Could you give us those, please?

A Starting over, it would be the Reese and Assoclates
Lybrook 1-19 well produced at an average daily rate of 2,419,000

cubic feet a day. The Redfern and Herd Spur No. 1 well produced

S _,__,__,d____,_,,,_,___,_._,_/
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Amore accurate descrlptlon of it. 2

at an{average"rétefof 4,361,000»cubic feet a day. The Redfern
and Hérd Largo Spur No. 2 produced at a rate of 6,077,000 cubic
feet ﬁer daye. ﬁ | |

; Qf - This Largo Spur well No. 2 is the well with the lowest
shut 1n'§réssure, an o you +hnnnhf mavbe the answer ‘might have
been;that~thlstwell of Reese and Assocxates, the Lybrook 1—19,

mlght haye dralnage effect upon that shut-in pressure7

é  And 1nterference effect would p0551b1y have been a

é ' Yet thls well that was being affected has been produc1nq
at airafe con31derably 1n‘gxcess of twice the ratg of this
Lybrook 1- 19 wel1? -

?A | Now 1 did not testlfy to that. I do not question that
that is true, but the relatlonshlp that I was discussing, or that
1 was theorlzlng upon was relatlonshlp which ex1sted with produc-
vlon from<the Lybrook welL occurrlng immediately after it had
beer shutzln for dellverablllty test and production auring the
tlne that the Largo Spur No. 2 well was belng produced ‘I mean

-

was shut in for 1ts dellverablllty test,

Q ; Well, could the rate of production ‘also affect the shut
1n pressuvre’>

A: COIf there;isVinéerference, it certainly could.

Q Could the réte>of production on two wells, say ten miles

apart in a similar reservoir, if one 1is drawn at & more rapid ratd

than another one, or has a deliverability, or an ability to
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produce at a large rate, would you expect it to build up to the
same maximum pressure after a fixed time of production and a fixed
time of shut-in for the two wells?

A" No, sir, I would not expect them to build up to the sam§

pressure, necessarily.

PHONE CH 3.669

MR. KENDRICK: Thank you. -
'MR. PORTER: Any further questions?"
MR. UTZ: Yes, sir.

- BY MR. UTZ:

Q  Mr. Woodruff, who took these deliverability tests,
Southern Union? | | : . | o .
A I am not positive who took them.,
Where did you get your information?
I got them from the operators of the wells,

Would Mr. Redfern know who took the tests?

> O > O

I would assﬁme so.

MR. BRATTON: Yes, Tom Dugan took theﬁ. Is that right,
Tom?

MR. DUGAN: Yes.

MR. PORTER: Anyone else have any questions? The

. DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

witness may be excused.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

(Witness excused. )
MR. PORTER: We'll take a very short recess.
(Short recess.)

MR, PORTER: The meeting will come to order, please,
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Mr. Bratton.

JOHN J, REDFERN, JR.

~called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testi-

fied as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

PHONE CH 3.6691

BY MR. BRATTON:

Will you state your name, please?
~John J, Redfern, Junior. ' |
You are a partner in Redfefn and Herd?
- Yes, sir,
Q You own the Redfern and Hérd wells to whick there has
been testimonv in this case? / A |

A I do.

Q How much acreage do you own in this pool, Mr, Redfern?

=1

¥

A - Well, in the general area we own four‘half—sections,

o
o

SRR et e L0

d r§ r

three of which I believe are in the area asked for by the previon

withess to be “incorporated in this well,

EY-MEIER REPORTING SER VICE, Inc.

DEARNI,

T O

Q How many wells do ycu have? -

of

A Two completed wells ang one Well that has been fracked

O At e
{»‘.

and now is in the Process of being cleaned out,

£l

Q Mr, Redfern, based on the reserves to which Mr. Woodruf

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

s
bl
A

testified, have you calculated an economic valuation of an averag
well in this pool, based on 320-acre spacing unit?

A I have, and I will try to explain how I approached this

problen,
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S —
’ : Q I might ask; Mr. Redfern, do these estimateg recoverabls_L

reserves tally fairly fully closely;wri‘th, y?hat yoﬁ;‘ enginesrs havel
advised you? | | A
35 A Yes, very close.
: Q If you will proceed.
S § A ‘Now the exhibit which has been distributed, ll,abelled
v Ni . "Economic Evaluation of Average Well‘in th\_'ie Devils Fork" ..
:,J 8 : (Whereupon, .Applﬁicant's Exhibit
, 15 E | No. 3 marked for identification. )
:P; § Q@ That would be Applicant's Exhibit No, 3,
%‘}&‘ W A We have used the reserves as testblfled to by previous
3 hi é Wltness of 1,696,000, 000 Cubic feet; based upon that reserve and
;t’ pé a thirteen cent brice for gas which we are being paid by Southern
:/?E 5 Union, I have added to the 9as and liquid valuye 1.6 cents per :
%F‘! F: | méff which is approximately what wWe are now getting, eight barrels
E bi S Per million, and netting about: two dollars per barrel at Bloomfielld,
gE f So I have computed in the second column the gas 1in liquid value
: .,} S for the comparable Production of gas,
:; » E SE’: May I refer back, the average pProduction,we have assume
had g;q ; that the average well would produce approximately 1,000,000 feet
~:- < g of gas per day. Now the third column, the royalty and taxes
, §' column, is based upon a twelve and a half percent royalty and a
L ) five percent override, less taxes, including Rjo Arriba school
L. "~ taxes, which came out to an estimated twenty-three percent,
A For operating expenses, I have tried to make an estimatp
(5
’, -




s it indicates

PHONE CH 3.665)

that in six years the average well would have produced the ulti-
Now I took, I think, all of you have from previous exper-

ience in the oil business, have heard of the various rules of

come to the conclusion that

the maximum fair market value of anything is approximately two-

thirds of 3 discount of the present worth of the future payments,

On the final sentence on that page, You see that I'have;computed

that the fair market value of an average well is just 3 little

Q
S
S
o
=
b
S,
=
IS
N
g
&g
S
=
P~

over $100,000,00, Of course, if we drilled 160-acre well, it

would probably be about half of that,

N.  We have put down

DEARNLE

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

- that the average well ought to cost the operator about $80,000, 00
to drill and complete, It isg my impression from talking to some

other people since I have arrived here that they consider that

. \ s R
T e M I AR AT
. .

this is probably low, that it may be that the average well might

cost a little bit more than that., We feel from our Operations in

there that we could complete 3 well for 80, 000, however, I think
- - -
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A Well, of course, that was what we fear, that an attempt

T to drill this poel on 160 acres would result in every one, at

the best’ihey might get their moﬁeyrgééi:”
Q  Would it be a further fair statement that on 320-acre

spacing, even with the most optimistic outlook, this pool could

PHONE CH 3-6691

not be a bonanza?

. 4 A Oh, that's exactly right.
;! ?‘ Q Do you concur in the rules recommended by Mr. Woodruff?
| ;?.; A 1 do.
-.;*Qgg Q Do you have énything else which you‘cére*to offer, Mr.
‘12)5 Redfern?

A No, I believe that in my opinion covers the position of
the normal operatoer in this area.

Q This economic evaluation, you personally prepared'thét,

e AR AR

LZ KT K X ad i

didn't you?

~
I
4

=
IER REPORTING SERVICE, fne.

;"~  ;’55 A Yes, I did.
i,f;;f A MR. BRATTON: We would offer Redfern -and Herd Exhibit
‘ii' ;; ;3 No. 3.
"i‘w &5 ¢ MR. PORTER: Without objection, it will be admitted.
5] = o
% o g % MR. BRATTON: I might add there were several things
iig g as to which various people were interested, which Mr. Redfern
i 3 % might' be able to answer. I do not have a list of them, He will
- be glad to answer any questions pertaining to these other matters
P : ifi ' MR. PORTER: Does anyone have a question of Mr., Redfern?
- MR+ NUITER: Yes.
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- -%-é , CROSS EXAMINAIION
cELL \ BY: MR. NUTTER.

'Q]f “r Redfern, here on Yyour exhibit, what 1s thisASecond

c6lumny “Annual Gas, MMCF“° : o

A- éThat‘s an annual ‘rate of productlon, pased on 2 million

4

‘ pMONE CH 3.669)

Inc.

'feet 6f gas per day.

<5) S o

&a Q i Whlch 35 what the present rule provides?

e, A . Yes, that's axactly the same.

v Q 1f we adopted the proratlon formulad ° that you've concury

.%% : éin éere todéy, the gas takes would probably be ih“éxceSs of thet;
' EE : WOuidn t they° ' |
Ea | éA | Well in preparing this, 1 didn‘t Kriow how much'would
%2 reélly‘be %he narket demande
gg i Q gWell, assuming that the takes nere greater that this,
Eé then your 'npet to the operator‘would be greater per year, ard
_ Eé the dlscounted value of the money would be greater pecause it wou d
Eé take less tlme to recover the moneys would 1t not?
Eé % 3 | é 3 The difference petween discounted present worth of six
%% ;f nercent; if you doubled,'in other wordss, if:yop’doubled productio
gi and halved the 1ife weuld probably not be mOTe than five percent
‘:1 % of the total somethlng sn that range. |

Q- you still don't feel it would be profitable to drill

on:l60 acres”?

A You can just rake the total amount of gas and multiply |

—/’/#/,’_

|
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it by the p’fice, and it's about a break-even on 160's, I mean
even if you got it back in one year. |
Q What were thé estimated reserves per 160-acre tract?
. A 848 as against 1,696,000, | -
o g Q qur.groéé vélue is 14.6 cents ‘per MCF? | T
| o § A Yes, I took it and multiplied it by the barrels and
S:' added it in, rather than try to compute it separate. You see,
5 the net 1}0 the operator, Mr. Nutter, the /hext to the last columﬁn{
é when you add it up is about 180,000 to 190,000. If you drilled
gq) on L60, you would halve it and 'you would ge%. about $190,000,00
% after you took opérating expenses aﬁd royalty énd taxes.
- : Q Whg;t \}:ould the gross value be on 160?
. - 8 A On 160 acres?
| . ,«4 Q Yes, sir.
“‘§ | % A About $85,000.00 without operating expenses, after
: :; g royalty and taxes.
. A MR. NUTTER: I believe that's all.
32 | E | PAYNE:
% ;’} | % g _Q Yox‘jr Exhibit No. 3, Mr. Redfern, is computed on the
z: E ; basis of eight barrels of oil per million cubic feet of gas?
_ I g A Eight barrels, I think, of distillate.
g 0 What leads you to believe that that's geing to be the
figure, is that what they're making now?
N A Yes, that's about what they®re making now, and Mr,
b L Dugan has informed me that's about what we can expect., You see,
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| A r~ month <;; two you are~;ecovering load oil at the same
: ﬂ{j a time as you are the liquids,
‘:‘ | Q Are these liquids in the reservoir, or does this become
; . - § [ 1liquid when it gets to the  curface?
| ‘i\._ S A .1 just don't know. I'm not really qualified to - say.
5 - § Q But in any; event, the wells do make some liquid, at
? least by the time it gets‘to the top of the ground?
"" A Yes, the gravities are running about 69 to 70, based
: on the tickets we get, : . »

-MR. PAYNE: Thank you.

L

MR. PORTEB»: Any further questions?. Mr., Utz, .

BY MR. UTZ: B

R R S
3 o~
. T W

Y-MEIER REPORTﬁVG SERVICE, Ine.

P
Yk '
: Q Did you have ; deliverability test taken on your two
- ;g wells recently?
;%E - A Yes, Mr. Dugan has run them,
by Q Did you submit that data ‘to the Commissicn right away?
L“" : = A Well, I beljeve as soon as he has computed it, it will
Pl = be submitted,
I IR
f?; < & MR. UZ: Thank you.
ERL &
: ;%, Q% MR. PORTER: Any further questions of the witness? You
i -
B g may be excused,
} oy g
P 2 (Witness excused, )
3 MR. PORTER: Anyone have any further testimony to presept
1
in the case? Any statements?
Lo MR. CUNNINGHAM: Mr, Chairman, we of the Killarney 0il
L L o ) o ‘ .
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expiring on July 1ste

tlon or 1in

and so we are in a p051

be completed as ‘of that-daie€, &

might saYs
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a bind, Yyou of this petition being
er that

ing for 320; and W
attempt to drill

the Comm1551on wh

e would extend that acreage to cov
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apply
tice.

a well on short no

320 rather than
at their flnal deter-

we would 1ike to know from
pecause it does'give us rather

soon ‘as p0531b1e,

minatlon W1ll be as
estimates fyom drilleré as to what

short}notlce. We have several
sts W1ll be, and we'ré~planning on setting up 3 lo¢ation in
rov1d1ng we are required’to drill }

that 320 acres;

petltlon here,
1ing that well.

er the present circumstances.

tﬁe co
it.

the near future, P
if

go along with the
We have

possible, we would prefer to defer dril
to drill it to save our lease.dnd

MR. NUTTER:

1¢ your name Mr. Cunningham?

CUNNINGHAM: That's right. ‘
the well of the

MR Yie]
YRy @

MR. NUTTER: You are the operator in
r of Section 247

e goutheast Quarte

Northwest Quarter of th

MR . CUNNTNGHAM: Right.
The 80 acre well, the North Half of the

MR . NUTTER:
Northeast Quarter of Section o4 is what you are referring to?
MR. CUNNINGHAM: Righte.

1f a 320-acre order were adopted, YyoU

ALBUQUERQUC, NEW MEXIFO

MR. NUTTER:

80 acres e this well?

\ would dedicate that
R CUNNINGHAM: Right.

\ MR .
___IA_,_/___,,‘__,,._,,_/ - ———
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involved.
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tion.

Pool.

this area?

MR.
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_:‘_’__’_————-‘—"“___,_-_—-’—

. -

PAYNE: How long does it take to drill a well in

| - CUNNI I\iG}‘iAM : E— :LT, & epc ndson + he . D I‘,Ob lems \[O_U . _h_a‘_’_e

When you are on a déadline, you run into problems.

MR. PAYNE: It shouldn't take more than two weeks?

MR. CUNNINGHAM: 1 am not certain<

MR. PAYNE: 1 am sure the Commission will have 2 decision

to June 15th.

MR. CUNNINGHAM: There's a lot of preliminary work has

"to be done pefore you start drilling a well.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Buell.

MR. BUELL: Guy Buell for Pan American Petroleum Corporg-

We are NOW drilling our first well in the Devils Fork Gas

Pan American is of the opinion that this is a»gasApool

and should be proiated and regulated as 2 gas pool. For those

of Texas.

reasons we concur in the rules'proposed by the Applicant.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Kellahin.

MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin for Standard 0Oil Company

and concurs

Stquard 0Oil Company has leases in the pevils Fork are

with the application for 320-acre spacing and for the

market demand prorationing.

the case?

MR. PORTER: Anyone else desire to make a statement in

Mr. Brattoh.

MR, BRATTON: 1 would like to make 23 few remarks in

conclusion,

——e———

3£ I could, if the Commission please. Certainly we l

e

_ ,_—_’_‘__.~.,___.’._—--__,—,
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Y-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, In.

~I - Y- Tt e

ablé“interest on the part of the Commission: 1), the problem‘of

» the problem of what T would call an undiscovered

P T
sPRCclr G Tana <)

0il pool, which makes this 2 gas cap.

We wish we - hag additional information to where we were
certain of the answers to all of these problems., We do riot,
Based upon what we have, eGérything indicates that as Mr, Redfern
pointed out, this thing could turn into 3 realAeconomic disaster
if, by virtue of commitments or acreage situation, holding the-

. deep rights, somebody were to have to trigger off 160~acre drilling

‘in this pool, it could really be 3 disaster and to an independent
operator it could be 3 shambles,

As to the question of the undiscovered oil pool, I

believe the Commission c¢an See our viewpoint, ang we can certainly
share or Sympathize with the concern of the Commission, The

Commission must realize that every indication we have is that

there is, that this is not 3 93s cap; that this is a8 separate,
disassociated 9as reservoir, Op the other hand, we certainly
sSympathize with the Commission'’g concern, I would suggest 3
voluntary observation of my own, that if the Commission isg suffi-
Ciently concerned as to these two pProblems, it might grant the
application requested here today, and in the order Specifically

provide that the Commission ig retaining Jurisdiction of this

Cause,




1
f

2 i e s e

o

4
«
W e,

s

e A

N L
-y

i L4 f

Bl o
i o ke
uaiae A -, ¢ 20 o

i, 6 AT oA

S |

- i

Lo

- |

|

— e,
bl

e

5
-

)
L T

7
AT

o

L.

R S

o ..',‘M“

Y-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

DEARNLE

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PHONE CH 3.¢691

PAGE 68

—

‘temporary order, because as Mr. Redfern has pointed out, the small

I would suggest that, as contrary or opposed to a

quantity of gas in this pool just cant't stand many more hearings,

%]

so‘tﬁat woyld be my hgpg‘and suggestion to the ommission,
” : tWe appreciate the time, attention, and courtesy of the
Commission in this matter, \

MR. PORTER: Does anydné‘else have-an?thing fhrther-to
offer in the case? <Ihe Commissiop will take the case under advisé-
ment; and, Mr, Cﬂnningham, we will try to expedite the decision
in the matter as soon as we can have a conference with the
Governor,

If that's all to come before the Commission, the hearﬂ1%,

is ‘adjourned,

*%%
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO ; >

1, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County.
of Bernalillo, Stéte of New iMexico, do hereby cer
foregoing and attached Transéript of Hearing was feported by me
in Stenotype, and that the same was'reduced*to typewritienvt;an-
script under my personal suﬁervision~andcontainsa true and-
correct record of said proceedings, to ihe hest of my knowledge,

skill and ability.

DATED this 29th day of May, 1960, in the City-of

'Albuquerdue,lCouhty Qf Be;nalillo; State offNew:Mexico;

= E ~

f@i;&zf wfj;:;/mﬂaJéayk‘

NOTARY PUBLIC - /
My Commission Expires:

June 19, 1963,
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ECONOMIC EVALUATION

AVERAGE WELL - DEVILS FORK

RIO ARRIBA COUNTY,

'ASSUMPTIONS: Recoverable Reserve

Average Initial Production-
Liquids

Estimated completed well cost

NEW MEXICO

- 5,300 MCF/acre -

- 1,000 MCF/d _
- 8 bbls/million @ $2.00/bb
All volumes are @ 15.025 Psi & 60° F

OB W

GAS & ,
: - LIQUID ) 3 DISCOUNTED
: ANNUAL- -~ VALUE LESS ROYALTY & OPERATING NET TO PRESENT
YEAR GAS,MMCF  (14.6¢/MCF) TAXES (23.14%) EXPENSE OPERATOR WORTH @ 6%
- 320 ACRE SPACING
365. $53, 290 $12,331 $1,800 $39,159 $38,035
365 53,290 12,331 1,800 39,159 35,882
365 53,290 12,331 1,800 39,159 33,851
292 42,632 9,865 1,800 30,967 25,254
- 182 26,572 - 6,149 1,800 18,623 14,328
127 18,542 4,291 1,800 12,451 9,037
1,696 $156, 387
The fair market value of 320 acre spaced well @ 2/3 of 6% = $104, 258

BEFQRE THE
ERVATION COMMISSION
oL SCR#TSA £, NEW MEXICO

EXH Tyo

CASE




